

Salary Projection System (SPS) User Guide

Table Of Contents

LOGGING INTO SPS	3
GETTING TO KNOW SPS	4
Position File Options	4
Position File Columns	
CREATE A POSITION FILE & LOAD DATA	6
Add a New Position File	6
HR DATA LOAD	
COPY/MERGE A POSITION FILE	7
INVALID POSITION COMMENTS & ERRORS	7
Invalid Record Flags	9
CORRECT POSITIONS DETAILS	9
Position Details Menu	10
COMPLETING POSITION DETAILS FIELDS	
OTHER POSITION DETAIL UPDATES	11
Copy to New Effective Date	11
RECLASSIFY AN EMPLOYEE KEEPING THE SAME POSITION NUMBER	
Update Funding and Find a Position using Search	
UPDATE POSITIONS TO REFLECT KNOWN CHANGES	
END A CURRENTLY FILLED POSITION	
Delete Extra Positions	
UPDATING MULTIPLE POSITIONS	16
Filter	16
Make File Current	
BULK UPDATE: REQUIREMENTS	
BULK UPDATE: TO A NEW JOB CLASS	
BULK UPDATE: POSITION FUNDING	
BULK UPDATE: NON-CLASSIFIED POSITION SALARIES	21
BULK UPDATE: WMS/EMS SALARY INCREASE	21
EXPORT IMPORT	21
PROJECTIONS	25
VERIFY POSITION FILE	25
RUN A PROJECTION	
PROJECTIONS TAB MENU	
UPDATE PROJECTION COMMENT OR LOCK THE FILE	
VIEW PROJECTION REPORTS	
CIM DATA RELEASE	31
Pre-Release Edit Report	32
RELEASE TO OFM	
SPS REPORTS	34
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION – HELP DESK	

Logging Into SPS

Open Microsoft Edge or Google Chrome and enter the login address <u>https://budgetlogon.ofm.wa.gov/Logon.aspx</u> in the address bar of the browser.

Enter your login ID and password to log into BudgetWorks. If you do not have access please use the <u>Security</u> <u>Request Form</u> to request it through the OFM Helpdesk at <u>HereToHelp@ofm.wa.gov</u>. The menu will only show the applications that the user has permission to access.



How to Disable Pop-Up Blockers

CBS has pop-up notifications and instructions, to enable pop-ups or verify pop-ups are allowed, please follow the steps below.

- 1. Beside the address bar, select the ... which will display a drop-down menu.
- 2. Select Settings, this will open a new menu, on the left side select Cookies and site permissions.
- 3. Scroll down to Pop-ups and redirects, Allow.
- 4. Select Add, enter the site <u>https://budgetlogon.ofm.wa.gov</u> and click Add again.

In Edge:



Note: Documents downloaded in Edge may appear in a new browser tab instead of a document reader such as Adobe or Excel and the following warning may appear.

Getting to Know SPS

The Salary Projection System is used when agencies need to prepare financial staffing projections for the upcoming biennium and legislative sessions. Once the files are released to OFM, Strategic Human Resource staff audit, update, and prepare the files for import into the Compensation Impact Model. For questions about the audit process or to update agency job class codes, pay scale codes, or salary schedules please contact Strategic HR at strategichr@ofm.wa.gov. Q Note: Please see <u>CIM Data Release</u> for CIM file prep requirements.

All navigation bars and selection tabs are in the same place on every page. The selection tabs run horizontally across the top of each screen, allowing for the selection of screen features and system navigation. Shortcut links on the application tab bar (3) and the breadcrumb bar (4) allow for the ability to "jump" to previously viewed pages without using the browser Back button (1).

- 1. **Internet browser navigation buttons**: The SPS application does not support the use of internet browser navigation buttons, i.e., 'back arrow' and 'forward arrow'. Avoid using these while working in SPS as these commands may cause errors and delete any unsaved work.
- 2. Page Header includes Application Title (Salary Projection System),
 - **Position Files** tab: Main screen which provides a list of available agency position files and options.
 - **Projections** tab: list of the agency projection files and options.
 - Contact: OFM Budget Staff Assignments page
 - Help: OFM BudgetWorks Library
 - **Logout Link:** Please properly logout of the system when work is complete, or the application is not in use. There is a back-up timeout provision included in the system that will time out after 120 minutes of inactivity.
- 3. **Application** tabs: Available throughout the application and includes a tab for each major functional area including Position Files and Projections.
- 4. **Breadcrumb** bar serves as a trail to navigate back to any previously viewed screen in the application. The breadcrumb bar will show differences based on how the page was reached.
- 5. **Position File Options:** Various task and tool options depending on access levels and availability, detailed under Activities Bar below.

Position File List × +			_		\times
← 1 → C ⋒ ⊡ https://qa-sps.ofm.wa.gov/PositionListing/PositionFileList.aspx	τê	5⁄≡	$\underline{\downarrow}$	۱	
🛞 OFM 🕧 SNAP 刘 VSTS - DEV 🚯 SA 🚯 SA Home 🏲 BLE 🏲 SWHR 🏲 Resources 🏲 Heidy					
Salary Projection System	2.				ontact ^ Help ogout
Position File Lis 4	Heidy McWain : 105 - Off	re of Final	ncial Mar	nagemen	t
Agency 105 - Financial Mgmt Add Update View Positions Filter HR Data Load Copy/Merge Export Import Run Projection Release Bulk Update Make File Curr	5			nagemer	
Select Position File ID A Title Ops Lock Owner Lock In Use Exported Commer	nts <u>Owner</u> <u>Record Count</u>	Except (<u>Count</u> F	unding	4

Position File Options

Performs actions related to a specific position file(s) or to add a new position file. Select one or more position files for options to become available. Each of these sections are linked to other sections in the manual for more detailed instructions, unless otherwise noted.

Note: Options are available based on file status and user access.

- 1. Add: Create a new position file
- 2. Update: Update a position file title, comments, owner, funding titles biennium, operations lock, owner lock, and export flag. Depending on permission settings, some of these roles may not be available to everyone, not linked.
- 3. <u>View Positions:</u> View position information included in the position file chosen.

- 4. Filter: Set or clear filters that apply to the position file, reports, and projection.
- 5. <u>HR Data Load</u>: Extract HRMS data into an empty position file.
- 6. <u>Copy/Merge:</u> Copy or merge position information from one file to another.
- 7. <u>Export:</u> Export funding or assignment pay information to use in an external system (Washington State Patrol only).
- 8. <u>Import:</u> Import funding or assignment pay information back into the file it was exported from. (Washington State Patrol only)
- 9. <u>Run Projection</u>: Run a projection on a single chosen position file.
- **10.** <u>Release:</u> Release a position file for the Compensation Impact Model (CIM) and to view the CIM Position Listing Report.
- 11. <u>Bulk Update</u>: Update mass information on a single chosen position file.
- **12.** <u>Make File Current:</u> Update position files to reflect due increments or general salary increases that occur between the salary update of the position and the current date.
- **13. Clear-In Use:** Clear the In-Use flag of a position so the position file can be updated (not linked).
- 14. <u>Reports:</u> Run a position listing report for the selected position file.
- **15. Delete**: Delete one or several position files (not linked).

Add	Update View Positions	Filter HR Data Load Copy/Merge Ex	port Impo	rt Run Projecti	on Release	e Bulk Upda	ite Make File	Current Clear InUse Repo	orts Delete		
Select	t <u>Position File ID</u> ▲	<u>Title</u>	<u>Ops Lock</u>	Owner Lock	<u>In Use</u>	Exported	<u>Comments</u>	<u>Owner</u>	Record Cou	nt Except Count	Funding Titles Biennium
\checkmark	НМТ	HM Test 23/25						McWain, Heidy		0 0	2023-25

Position File Columns

- 1. Position File Selection: Work with a particular position file or files.
- 2. Position File ID: Displays the chosen three-character ID.
- 3. Position File Title: Displays the chosen title.
- 4. **Operations Lock** Displays a lock indicator if an operations user has locked the file. To remove this lock, select the update tab.
- 5. Owner Lock: Displays a lock indicator if the owner has locked the file. To remove this lock, select the update tab.
- 6. In Use Indicator: The name of the person who has the file in use (Budget Operations users can clear this by selecting the Clear In-Use tab).
- **7. Exported Indicator**: The reason of exporting as Funding or Assignment Pay for Washington State Patrol Only. (Budget Operations or the Owner can clear this through the update tab)
- 8. Comments Indicator: Any comments associated with the position file. To view, click on the check mark and to close click the check mark again.
- 9. Owner: Who owns the position file.
- **10. Record Count**: The total number of records in the position file, both valid and invalid.
- **11. Exception Count**: The total number of exception records (invalid records) that will not be included in a projection until the records are valid.
- **12. Funding Titles Biennium**: Which biennium the funding titles are compared to. This can be changed through the update tab.
- **13. Extract Date**: The date the HR Data was loaded into the position file. If the file was copied, it will display the date of the original file.
- **14. Updated By**: The name of the user that last updated the file, hovering over the name will display the date and time it was updated.
- **15. Released By:** If the file has been released, it displays the name of the user that released the position file. Hovering over the name will display the date and time it was updated.

Training, Traini	<u>ted By By</u>
],
TR1 Training Trainer 0 0 2007-09 Trainer	

Create a Position File & Load Data

After logging into SPS, the Position File List screen is displayed. All positions are contained within individual position files. Loaded position files are assigned to the individual that added the file, unless the file is reassigned after created. QNOTE: If there are no position files previously established, there will be no records displayed in the Position File List for the agency

Add a New Position File

- 1. Add: Options will pop-up for completion to add a new position file. Once created, the file will show up in the Position File List, there are two options for loading data: 1. HR Data Load or 2. Copy an existing file, both are shown below.
 - File ID: Create a three-character ID, letters or numbers are allowed.
 - **Title:** Name the file in the Title section
 - Lock: The owner or the agency budget operator can lock the file from editing

<u>ک</u>	Salary F	Projection System
Position File List	Position	Files Projections
	ge Export Import Run Projection Release Bulk Update Make	File Current Clear InUse Reports
Add Position Fil		
Position File ID		
Title	Trainer Training	
Comments		
Operations Lock		
Owner Lock		
	Save Reset Cancel	

HR Data Load

SPS payroll data is updated by Human Resource Management System (HRMS). The HR Data Load will import all position records contained within the HRMS data for each agency. This includes vacant and abolished positions that have not been removed from the HRMS personnel/position data. Data from HRMS is uploaded to SPS after each payroll run (around the 10th and 25th). Question Note: Larger data loads may take longer to update.

- 1. Select the new file: Click in the box located next to the Position File ID, this will add a checkmark showing the file is selected.
- 2. Click on the HR Data Load icon, a new screen will load with a message stating that leaving the SPS page during processing may cause corrupt data, please wait. Once the data load is complete, it will navigate back to the Position File screen and the file selected will contain the record count totals.

Before:

Add Update View Position	s Filter HR Data Load Copy/Merge	Export Import R	un Projection Releas	e Bulk Update Make Fi	e Current Clear InUse Reports	Delete		
Select Position File ID	Title	Ops Lock Ow	ner Lock <u>In Use</u>	Exported Comment	<u>Owner</u>	Record Count	Except Count	Funding Titles Biennium
НМТ	HM Test 23/25				McWain, Heidy	0	0	2023-25
After:	Leaving this	page dı	uring pro	essing cessing ma wait	ay cause corre	upt data	a.	

After:

<u>Title</u>	<u>Ops Lock</u>	<u>Owner Lock</u>	<u>In Use</u>	Exported	<u>Comments</u>	<u>Owner</u>	Record Count	Except Count	Funding Titles Biennium
HM Test 23/25						McWain, Heidy	667	171	2023-25

Note: Invalid position files must be corrected to be included in a projection, if information is incorrect in HRMS it will be incorrect in SPS. When corrections are made in HRMS they will not be reflected in SPS until after the next pay cycle. Once a new pay cycle has passed, a Make File Current update is needed on the position file.

Copy/Merge a Position File

• Check the **Position File Selection box** for the created position and select the **Copy/Merge** tab. The following Copy/Merge Position Files dialog box will be displayed below. In the "Copy/Merge To" section of the dialog box click the down arrow to choose the second file then select **Copy**. If the file in the "Copy/Merge To" section is empty only the Copy option is available, if the file has records, Merge options are available.

Merge Options

- **Replace Duplicates**; overwrites any duplicates found in the "To" file,
- **Keep Duplicates**; retains any duplicates found in the "To" file, excluding files in the "From" file,
- **Replace Entire File**; copies the information from the "From" file and pastes it in the "To" file. Note: Duplicate files require the same position number, person name, and start date.

	ge Position Files rge From
File ID	HMT - HM Test 23/25
Filter	No Current Filter Specified
-Copy/Mer	ge To
File ID	[Select a Position File]
Please selec	t a file.
- Merge O Replace	ptions Duplicates Ckeep Duplicates Replace Entire File
	Copy Cancel

3. Open the Position File: by clicking on the hyperlink next to the Position File ID or View Positions Icon. From here Vacant positions can be added or copied, and Invalid Records can be corrected. Invalid records will most likely be loaded. If the icon in the menu reads View Invalid Positions the list below contains all of the Invalid positions, click on it to change the view to Valid Records.

Add U	pdate View Positions	Filter HR Data	Load Copy/Merge E	xport Impo	ort Run Projecti	ion Release	e Bulk Upda	ate Make File	Current Clear InUse Report	Delete		
Select	Position File ID		<u>Title</u>	Ops Lock	<u>Owner Lock</u>	<u>In Use</u>	Exported	<u>Comments</u>	<u>Owner</u>	Record Count	Except Count	Funding Titles Bien
	НМТ	HM Test 23/25							McWain, Heidy	0	0	20
File	tion File List > Po	t 23/25		▼ Rows	s 100 V [Load	1					
	IT - HM Test 23/2 dd View Detail		Count: 1/1 Projection Search	Niew Va	alid Positions	a Report	s Delete					

Invalid Position Comments & Errors

Position records that do not meet certain business or data rules get flagged as invalid records, including abolished positions that are still in HRMS, even if they are not used. By default, the position list displays any invalid records found. Within the Position Detail of each record is an explanation of the error that resulted in the flag. All vacant positions will come across as invalid positions since information vital to calculating a projection is missing. Invalid

positions will not be included in any projections. It is necessary to correct all errors for positions that are needed to adequately represent projection results.

Note: Positions that have wage type increases, assignment pay, premium pay or other salary schedule differentials in HRMS may be marked as an Invalid Position in SPS. If a file is created for agency use or internal projections the use of Special Pay or Salary May Exceed Band to increase a salary may be used, if the increase is not added during the projection or being prepared for Release to OFM for CIM.

Important: If a position file is created for the purpose of Releasing to OFM for CIM data, please ensure that each required field is correct for the current position and salary, this includes the Pay Scale, Job Class, Current Salary, Range, Step, Program Index and Expenditure Authority codes. Classified positions should correspond to the assigned salary schedule. OFM manually audits released data and updates any incorrect data prior to loading it into CIM. Salary increases are automatically applied by OFM for the current and next biennium

Invalid Data Comments & Corrections

- 1. Code does not exist in titles tables (many variations exist) Funding code titles must exist in the AFRS titles for the biennium associated with the position file. Please change your codes in SPS or add the code to AFRS. Once codes are entered into AFRS they will appear in SPS immediately.
- 2. Subobject is not valid for salary projection. Salary sub-object must exist as a Valid Salary SubObject, Change the sub-object on these records to one of the valid options.

AA	AB	AC	AD	AE	AF	AG	AH	AJ	AK	AL
AM	AN	AQ	AR	AS	AT	AU	NW	NZ		

- 3. Position salary range is not valid for this job class per the Job Class table: A salary range must match either the salary range or special salary range from the job class table unless the position is Y-rated. Correct the salary range to match the job class range. This may need to be updated by OFM, if the salary range is not available in SPS please submit a ticket to the OFM Helpdesk.
- 4. Appointment salary does not match the salary in the State Salary Schedule: The salary must match the state salary schedule for the indicated salary range and step unless the position is Y-Rated. Either correct the salary to match the state salary schedule by reselecting the range and step on position detail, enter "Y" on the Pay Code of the More Detail screen. Y-Rated is not available for all salary schedules, if the salary does not match the expected salary, please verify the correct pay scale has been selected. If so and it is still incorrect, please contact the OFM Helpdesk.
- 5. Salary exceeds band: The salary on the position is outside of the band limits as identified in SPS. This is only for EMS/WMS positions. Check "Salary May Exceed Band" on the Position Detail to override the limit. Salary exceeds band is not available for all salary schedules, if the salary does not match the expected salary, please verify the correct pay scale has been selected.
- 6. No valid pay scale identified: A valid Pay Scale is required in SPS. If the expected pay scale is not available or a job class does not exist under the correct pay scale, please contact the OFM Helpdesk.
- 7. Job Class does not exist in Job Class table: All positions require a valid job class for the indicated Pay Scale. Contact the OFM Help Desk if a valid job class is not available.
- 8. Increment date must be greater than Update Date: Classified positions not at the last step require an Increment Date that is greater than the Position Start Date or Update Date to accurately calculate increments due.
- 9. Increment date does not match increment data rules: The State Salary Schedule identifies how many months until the next increment is due. Change the increment date to match the requirements for a given projection. Positions at the last step must have an increment date in the past but not older than 1/1/1951. Positions at step A should have an increment 6 months after the start date. All other steps (excluding the last step) should have yearly increments. The increment date must be later than the start date and the salary update date unless the position is at the last step.
- **10. Proration Percent of funding lines must = 100%:** Proration percent of funding lines must = 100%. Adjust the funding lines to equal 100%
- **11. Part-time % must be greater than 0:** A part-time percentage of zero will result in no salary or FTE projection for the position. Change the part-time percentage or variable of the position to be greater than zero.

- **12. Each position funding line must contain at least a program index and expenditure authority index.** To make a position valid you must choose at least one of the coding elements for both the program index and expenditure authority index.
- **13. Funding lines do not exist for this position:** Without funding lines this position cannot be projected. Create funding lines with proration percentages equal to 100%.
- **14. Program Index and Expenditure Authority Index are required fields:** Complete both fields to remove errors, if the PI or EA is not available, verify that they have been entered into AFRS.
- **15. Position start date is invalid:** A position may load from HRMS into SPS without a start date. To make this position valid a start date must be entered by using copy to new effective date.
- **16. Position salary range is not valid for this job class per the State Patrol Salary Range table:** State Patrol has a special table for salary range.

Invalid Record Flags

- 1. Special Pay Flag: Flags a position as special pay (typically 2 ranges higher than the regular range). If a salary matches a special pay range for a given job class upon the HR Data Load, the system will automatically flag the position as special pay.
- 2. Salary May Exceed Band Flag: Flags positions outside of the WMS/EMS band. If the salary is beyond the band limit upon an HR Data Load, the system will automatically flag the position as salary may exceed band.
- **3. Y-Rated Flag**: Flags a position as y-rated and overwrite the salary from the salary schedule. If a position is Y-rated in HRMS, the system will automatically flag the position as Y-rated. Y-rated positions do not receive periodic increases or General Salary Increases in the projection.
- 4. Health Insurance (BD) Included Flag: Include/exclude health insurance in the projection for the position.
- 5. OASI (BA and BH) Included Flag: Include/exclude OASI in the projection for the position.
- 6. Medical Aid Industrial Insurance (BC) Included Flag: Include/exclude Medical Aid Industrial Insurance in the projection for the position.
- 7. Paid Family Medical Leave (BK) Included Flag: Include/exclude Medical Aid Industrial Insurance in the projection for the position.
- 8. Funded Flag: Mark positions as funded or not.
- 9. Calculate Staff Months Flag: Include/exclude staff months in the projection for the position.
- **10. I-732 Indicator Flag**: Marks positions as I-732. 🛄 **Note:** When a position contains a job class that is associated with I-732, the system will automatically flag the I-732 Indicator; however, new positions will not flag automatically.
- **11. Backfill Indicator Flag:** Marks positions that necessitate being backfilled if vacated.

Correct Positions Details

Once the Position File has been created, vacant positions can be added, or current positions can be updated, corrected, and deleted to make the position file ready for a Projection or a Release to OFM. A Filter is also available to include or exclude specific records. See below for field requirements and information.

Note: Updates on a Position File can be done using the Bulk Update and Filter Options under <u>Filters</u> and <u>Bulk Updates</u>.

To view the invalid comments and correct the position click on the link of a position listed under the Invalid Position list. This opens the **Position Details** screen, click on the **View Data Comments** icon to view the message, then correct the position. Once all of the invalid comments are gone, **Save** the position, this will remove it from the Invalid Positions list.



Position Details Menu

Position Details Menu Options: Perform actions related to a specific position detail. This includes Save, Reset, Add, Run Projection, Search, Delete, and View (Hide) Invalid Data Comments.

- 1. Save: Save any changes made to the record on the active Start Date tab.
- 2. Reset: Discard any changes made before saving and put the record back to its original state.
- **3.** Add: Create a new position or record in three ways:
 - Add Position: Presents a blank detail screen to create all information from scratch.
 - <u>Copy to New Effective Date</u>: Adds a new start date tab capturing all the information from the active position, instructions linked.
 - <u>Copy to New Position</u>: Opens a new start date tab capturing all information except the position number and name, instructions linked.
- 4. Run Projection: Run a projection on the position file chosen.
- 5. Search: Search for position-b- position number or name and navigate to that position's detail information.
- 6. Delete: Delete the entire position or a selected Start Date (effective date) tab from the position file.
- 7. View (Hide) Invalid Data comments: Toggle between seeing or hiding the original invalid data comments that made the position invalid.

Position File List > Position List > Position Details	
Save Reset Add Run Projection Search Delete View Invalid Data Comments	
Add Position	
Position NuCopy to New Effective Date	Name

Completing Position Details Fields

Important: If a position file is created for the purpose of Releasing to OFM for CIM data, please ensure that each required field is correct for the current position and salary, this includes the Pay Scale, Job Class, Current Salary, Range, Step, Program Index and Expenditure Authority codes. Classified positions should correspond to the assigned salary schedule. A Note: OFM manually audits released data and updates any incorrect data prior to loading it into CIM. Salary increases are automatically applied by OFM for the current and next biennium. If any of the mentioned fields do not have the expected data, please contact the OFM Helpdesk, do not use May Exceed Salary or Y-Rated unless it is actually applied to that position. For assistance: The OFM Help desk can be contacted at heretohelp@ofm.wa.gov for assistance. To look up classified salary schedules, salary bands, and other compensation details go to Compensation administration | Office of Financial Management (wa.gov)

- 1. Position Number: The number assigned to the position in HRMS or created for a vacant position.
- 2. Name: Name of the individual tied to the position in HRMS.
- 3. Start Date: Date the position detail information will start or started (is effective).
- 4. Start Date (new): Date the position detail information will start or started (is effective). This is available when creating new start dates.
- 5. Pay Scale: Pay scale type and area that is assigned to the agency or position.
- 6. Job Class: Select a job class and job class description.
- 7. Working Title: Add a position description. There is the ability to choose to use the job class description or add one that fits the agency's needs for this position. This will be displayed on the position listing and position listing report in the job class title. I Note: The Working Title will not automatically update upon selecting a job class and requires a manual add or update.
- 8. Range: Displays the range associated with the pay scale/job class combination.
- 9. Step: Displays the steps associated with the selected range.
- **10. Current Salary**: Displays the salary associated with the pay scale, job class, range, and step per the state salary schedule for classified positions. For all other positions, enter the appropriate salary for the position.
- **11. Rate**: Displays the salary unit of pay (daily, hourly, or monthly)
- **12. Bargaining Unit**: Select the code and title of the bargaining unit(s) available for the agency.
- 13. Personnel Area: Select the code and title of the personnel area(s) available for the agency.

- **14. Work County**: Select the work county. Currently the work county and city are not importing as expected, the work county can be updated with a bulk update.
- **15. Retirement**: Select the code and title of the retirement plan.
- **16. Increment Date**: Enter a periodic increment date or review date. In Note: Only classified positions will list an increment date. All other positions are exempt from the State Salary Schedule and do not receive increments. **Review Date** will be available in this case.
 - **Rules for entering an increment date:** The State Salary Schedule identifies how many months until the next increment is due. In general: Positions at the last step must have an increment date in the past. Positions at step A should have an increment 6 months after the start date. All other steps (excluding the last step) should have yearly increments. The increment date must be later than the start date and the salary update date unless the position is at the last step.
- 17. End Date: End a position "as of" date.
- **18. Multiplier**: Create a generic position and project for the number of multiples specified. A Note: Do not use this feature during the CIM release, each position must be created separately.
- **19. User Defined**: Enter unique agency information.
- **20. Updated Salary Date**: Displays the last date the salary was updated. Q Note: This date is important as it triggers a projection and if necessary applies general salary increases and merit system increases. It assumes that as of that date, the salary amount is correct.
- **21. Job Class Risk**: Displays the Job Class Risk ID number associated with the Job Class. This field only updates when the Job Class is changed.
- 22. SubObject: Select the Object/Subobject for the position from dropdown options.
- 23. % Full Time: Percentage of time a position is slated to work.
- 24. View Variable PT: Estimated work per month. This can be expressed in days, hours, or percentage.
- **25.** Copy to 2nd Fiscal Yr.: Copy numbers from the 1st Fiscal Year fields into the 2nd Fiscal Year Fields.
- **26. Paste from Excel**: Copy a selected row or column of numbers from an Excel spreadsheet into the Variable Part-Time fields. Part-Time fields. Note: Whichever field the curser is in, that will be the starting position the numbers will be pasted into (i.e., curser is in 1st Fiscal Year, Oct, that is where the first number in the selected row/column will appear; 1st Fiscal Year, July is the default starting point).
- 27. Clear: Clears all Variable Part-Time fields.
- **28. Over Time** %: Percentage of overtime a position is slated to work.
- 29. View Variable OT: Estimated overtime per month. This can be expressed in hours or percentage.
- **30.** Copy to 2nd Fiscal Yr.: Copy numbers from the 1st Fiscal Year fields into the 2nd Fiscal Year Fields.
- **31. Paste from Excel**: Copy a selected row or column of numbers from an Excel spreadsheet into the Variable Over-Time fields. A Note: Whichever field the curser is in will be the starting position where the numbers will be pasted to (i.e., curser is in 1st Fiscal Year, Oct, that is where the first number in the selected row/column will appear; 1st Fiscal Year, July is the default starting point).
- **32. Clear:** Clears all Variable Over-Time fields.
- 33. Funding Activities Bar: Add or delete funds.
- **34. Percent**: Ability to specify what percent of coding is attributable to staff months, salary, and benefits. The funding percentage requires a total of 100%.
- **35. Account Coding**: Ability to specify the coding associated to the position. The only required account codes from the funding grid are PI (Program Index) and EA Index (Expenditure Authority Index.)
- Note: If required fields are not complete when a position is saved, a warning will populate with the missing requirements. Complete the missing fields and save.

Other Position Detail Updates

Copy to New Effective Date

- 1. In the Position Detail screen, hover over the Add icon
- 2. Select Copy to New Position
- 3. Enter a Position Number, Start Date, and Name

4. Save, a warning will populate for missing requirements:

Position File List > Position List > Position Details Save Reset Add Run Projection Search Delete View Invalid Data Comments Add Position Add Position Position Copy to New Effective Date Copy to New Position
Save Reset Add Run Projection Search Delete View Invalid Data Comments
Position Number 71065718 Name
OVacant Wew Start Date
Start Date Pay Scale Job Class Working Title /_/
Range Step Special Pay Salary May Exceed Band Y-Rated Current Salary Rate
06IT V [Select a Step] V 0.00 MONTHLY V
Bargaining Unit Personnel Area Work City Work County
0000 - Non-Represented General Government Employees 🗸 1050 - Office of Financial Management 🗸 OLYMPIA [Enter or Select a Work (
Retirement Increment Date End Date Multiplier User Defined Updated Salary Date Job Class Risk [Select a Retirement] (mm/dd/yyyy) (mm/dd/yyyy) (mm/dd/yyyy) (mm/dd/yyyy)
The save failed for the following reason(s):
A valid Retirement is required. A valid Work County is required. A valid SubObject is required. % Full Time must have either a percentage amount or monthly amounts.

- 5. Enter the rest of the fields to make the record complete (Name, Step, Bargaining Unit, Retirement, Work County, Increment Date, % Full time) and save. A Note: The start date tab will change to the date that was entered into the start date once the position detail is saved.
- 6. Save again.
- 7. Select the Vacant tab and Delete/Selected Effective Date to remove this tab from the position file. The following message will appear:



8. Select OK and repeat for each vacant position that should be included in projections.

Copy to New Position

- Select a classified position and Add, Copy to New Position.
- Enter the appropriate **Position #**, **Start Date**, and **Name** for the position and **Save**. Update **Increment Date** to reflect the next increment due and **save** changes. \square **Note:** If the position is at the last step, the increment date update is not applicable and will not save with a future date.

Position	File List > Position List > Position Details
Save F	Reset Add Run Projection Search Delete View Invalid Data Comments Add Position
Positi	on NuCopy to New Effective Date Copy to New Position

Reclassify an Employee Keeping the Same Position Number

- 1. In Position Detail and Add/Copy to New Effective Date. Q Note: Copy to New Effective Date is used when changes will affect the salary projection results. It assumes the change is for the same person in the same position. A common use would be to record a future in-training promotion. Other edit options exist for adding new positions and employees. There is also an option of changing the original record if there is no reason to associate a change with a particular date.
- 2. Enter the Start Date when the update to an employee and position will take effect, change the **Pay Scale**, **Job Class, Working Title,** and **available Salary Range** (this can be left blank if a range does not exist for the job class), select the appropriate **Step**, update **Increment Date** if necessary and **save**.
- 3. Two tabs for will appear for the Position and Employee in the Position Detail screen. The second tab shows the Start Date entered.
- 4. Select the tab that represents the previous start date for the position.
- 5. Verify the **End Date** is correct. The system should enter the day prior to the Start Date of the new instance into the original position. Adjust the **End Date** if applicable and **save** changes.

Save Reset Add Run Projection Search Delete View Invalid Data Comments	
Position Number 71065718 Name	
Start Date Pay Scale Job Class Working Title ///III D011 - IT-Standard Prog (Non-Represented) 483SA - IT SYSTEM ADMINISTRATION - JOURNE IT SYSTEM ADMIN - JOURNE	1
Range Step Special Pay Salary May Exceed Band Y-Rated Current Salary Rate 06IT V [Select a Step] V 0.00 MONTHLY	
Bargaining Unit Personnel Area Work City Work County	
0000 - Non-Represented General Government Employees 💙 1050 - Office of Financial Management 💙 OLYMPIA [Enter or Select a Work (
Retirement Increment Date Multiplier User Defined Updated Salary Date Job Class Risk [Select a Retirement] (mm/dd/yyyy) (mm/dd/yyyy) 1 3/25/2024 4902	
SubObject % Full Time Over Time % [AA - State Classified .0 View Variable PT .0 View Variable OT	

Update Funding and Find a Position using Search

- 1. In the first funding row of the position, click each field available starting with **Pgm Index** (Program Index) and change the value to the first available in the list and change the **SubObject** and **save**. A Note: SubObject is not editable in the funding grid; select SubObject from the dropdown list box above the grid. This SubObject will be used for all lines of the funding.
- 2. Select the **Search** tab. Use the dropdown arrow to bring up the list by Name and **select the Name**, then hit **Ok**. I Note: The Search brings up all valid and invalid positions.
- 3. Select **Add Fund** to add a new line to the fund grid. Enter a new fund line using the second option available in each field.
- 4. Update the proration amounts of all lines to ensure they add up to 100% by entering 50% each. If the lines do not add up to 100% when saving an error message will appear. 🛄 Note: There are two rules for funding:
 - Funding proration for a position must add up to 100% for saving able to save the record.
 - Both program index and expenditure authority index are required for each funding line to save. Delete unnecessary rows.
- Note: If the position is not in WMS, change the Pay Scale to 0002 and the job class to WMS01. Which will open the field to enter a salary. Check the Salary May Exceed Band option to enter a salary that is above the salary band. Save changes when all information is complete. The funding section in a position record is based on the Funding Titles Biennium. The funding titles biennium is looking at that specific biennium in AFRS. If this is set up for the wrong biennium and no data yet exists in AFRS, they will need to change their funding titles biennium.

Save Reset Add Run Projection Search Delete
Position Number Search for a position Number Name Test
Start Date [04/30/2024] [(mn/dd/yyyy)] Ock Reset Cancel
Range Step Special Pay Salary May Exceed Band Y-Rated Current Salary Rate 32 V C V D 2,940.00 MONTHLY V
Bargaining Unit Personnel Area Work City Work County 0000 - Non-Represented General Government Employees ✔ 1050 - Office of Financial Management ✔ OLYMPIA Thurston
Retirement Increment Date End Date Multiplier User Defined Updated Salary Date Job Class Risk P1 - PERS Plan 1 (mm/dd/yyyy) (mm/dd/yyyy) (mm/dd/yyyy) (mm/dd/yyyy)
SubObject % Full Time Over Time % [AA - State Classified 100.0 View Variable PT 100.0
Image: Wealth Insurance (BD) Included Image: Funded Image: Image
Medical Aid Industrial Insurance (BC) Included Medical Leave (BK)
Eunding
Add Fund Delete Fund
Percent Pgm Index EA Index Org Index SubSubObj Project SubProj Proj Phase Budget Unit Alloc Code 100.00 00020 - Statewi 020 - Salaries a Image: Code Code Code Code Code Code Code Code

Update Positions to Reflect Known Changes

There are various other types of agency adjustments that are common to accurately project salaries and benefits:

- **Update the Working Title** to reflect updated title for the position. **Description** Note: The Working Title will not automatically update when a job class is selected, this is added or updated manually. The Working Title field will be displayed on the position list as well as the Position Listing Report.
- Update the Variable OT Select a Unit of Percent and enter the appropriate percentage of overtime in the appropriate months. The Overtime field on the Position Detail screen can be used when overtime is assumed to be consistent across all months of the biennium. This information can also be copied from an excel spreadsheet. Whichever field the curser is in, that will be the starting position where the numbers will be pasted to (i.e., curser is in 1st Fiscal Year, Oct. that is where the first number in the selected row/column will appear; 1st Fiscal Year, July is the default starting point).
- Select the Hide Variable OT button to apply the overtime and close the box. Once information is entered in the Variable OT grid an asterisk will display. Repeat steps when selecting the Variable Part-Time button.
- **Change the Pgm Index** (Program Index) for the position and save changes. Fund coding changes can be selected by text or using the keyboard down arrow. The changes listed above are assumed to be effective for all projections. If the changes need to show an ending point for a projection and a beginning point for a different projection, end the current position, and add a new start date for that position.

Save Reset Add Run Projection Search Delete	
Position Number 1000010 Name Test	
New Start Date	
Start Date Pay Scale Job Class Working Title [04] 30/2024 [] 0001 - Standard Progression (Non-Represented) [] 1001 - OFFICE ASSISTANT 2 [] Office Assistant 2	
Range Step Special Pay Salary May Exceed Band Y-Rated Current Salary Rate 32 C 2.940.00 MONTHLY	
Bargaining Unit Personnel Area Work City Work County 0000 - Non-Represented General Government Employees ♥ 1050 - Office of Financial Management ♥ OLYMPIA Thurston	
Retirement Increment Date End Date Multiplier User Defined Updated Salary Date Job Class Risk [P1 - PERS Plan 1 ✓ (Mm/dd/yyyy) (mm/dd/yyyy) (mm/dd/yyyy) (mm/dd/yyyy) (mm/dd/yyyy)	
SubObject 96 Full Time Over Time %6 AA - State Classified V 100.0 Wew Variable PT 100.0 Wew Variable OT	
Health Insurance (BD) Included Funded I-732 Indicator	[
🗹 OASI (BA and BH) Included 🛛 🗹 Calculate Staff Months 🗌 Backfill Indicator	
Medical Aid Industrial Insurance (BC) Included	
Paid Family Medical Leave (BK)	
Funding	
Add Fund Delete Fund	
Percent Pgm Index EA Index Org Index SubSubObj Project SubProj Proj Phase Budget Unit 100.00 00020 - Statewil 020 - Salaries a Image: Comparison of the subsubObj Image: Co	Alloc Code

Variable Part-Time	Variable OverTime
Unit Hours 💌	Unit Hours 💙
1st Fiscal Year 2nd Fiscal Year July Jan July Jan 0	1st Fiscal Year 2nd Fiscal Year July Jan July Jan
Aug0 Feb0 Aug0 Feb0	Aug0 Feb0 Aug0 Feb0
Sept <mark>0 Mar 0 Sept0 Mar 0</mark>	Sept <mark>o Mar O Septo Mar O</mark>
Oct 0 Apr 0 Oct 0 Apr 0	Oct 0 Apr 0 Oct 0 Apr 0
Nov0 May0 Nov0 May0	Nov0 May0 Nov0 May0
Dec 0 Jun 0 Dec 0 Jun 0	Dec 0 Jun 0 Dec 0 Jun 0
Copy to 2nd Fiscal Yr Paste From Excel Clear	Copy to 2nd Fiscal Yr Paste From Excel Clear

End a Currently Filled Position

- 1. Select the position in the list to open the Position Detai
- 2. Enter an End Date for the position and save.

Save Reset Add Run Projection Search Delete	
Position Number 1000010	Name Test
New Start Date	
	Class Working Title I - OFFICE ASSISTANT 2 Office Assistant 2
Range Step Special Pay 32 Image Image	Salary May Exceed Band Y-Rated Current Salary Rate
Bargaining Unit Personnel Area 0000 - Non-Represented General Government Employees V 1050 - Office of Fir	Work City Work County nancial Management V OLYMPIA Thurston
UUUU - Non-Represented General Government Employees 👻 1050 - Office of Fir	ancial Management V OLYMPIA Inurston
Retirement Increment Date End Date Mult P1 - PERS Plan 1 ✓ 04/30/2025 (mm/dd/yyyy) (mm/dd/yyyy) <th>tiplier User Defined Updated Salary Date Job Class Risk</th>	tiplier User Defined Updated Salary Date Job Class Risk
SubObject % Full Time AA - State Classified 100.0 View Variable PT	Over Time % 100.0 View Variable OT

Delete Extra Positions

Invalid records are not calculated in projections, deleting extra positions is not necessary to ensure accurate projections, however, it may assist with navigation when there are multiple extra positions.

Select, Select All column title above the check boxes (this will change to Clear All upon selection) and the **Delete tab**. The following warning will display, choose **OK**. All positions will now be gone from the invalid position list.

ġ	Salary Projection System											
					Position	Files Project	ions					
Position File	e List > Position List											
TR2 - Tra	- Trainer - Copy To File iner - Copy To File (inva ew Detail Filter Rur	id) Count: 34		alid Positions Re	por	te		The selected row	v(s) will be perm	nanently delete	dl	
Clear All	Sition # A Start D	ate Name	e Job Clas	s Job Title	Range S	tep Salary 🔺						
	70004508		233C	CTED SPEC 3	58	0.00		Continue?				
 Image: A start of the start of	70004510		233B	CTED SPEC 2	52	0.00						
V	70004511		479L	IT SPEC 4	62	0.00					ОК	Ca
	70004514		105G	ADMIN ASST 3	39	0.00						_

• * •		Contact
*	Salary Projection System	Help Logout
Position File List > Position List	Position Files Projections	Trainer Training : 103 - Community, Trade & Economic Develop
		Hainer Haining . 105 Community, Hade & Conomic Develop
Files TR2 - Trainer - Copy To File 💌 _{Rows} 100 💌 Load		
TR2 - Trainer - Copy To File (invalid) Count: 0		
Add View Detail Filter Run Projection Search View Valid Position	ns Reports Delete	

Updating Multiple Positions

Filter

There are four tabs on the Filter, when applicable each criteria field will display a formatting tip, search function, or free text field. Multiple positions can be updated at once using the filter options.

- Using an = to signify a blank **does not work** in the user defined or start date criteria.
- Start date needs to be expressed as a range, to filter on only one date use the same date in both fields.
- The filter is required to reduce records down to 3,000 when running an allotment detail report.
- When filtering on the **user defined field**, the filter may return "blank" user defined records if the previous information was deleted. **It is counting the blanks as matching the filter.**
- Once a filter is set, even if the information is deleted or reset from the Filter dialog box, the **position listing** will show as a filter being applied. To remove this indicator, choose the Filter/Clear Filter tab.

Set Filter: Hover over the Filter icon and click Set Filter, an option box will populate to set the filter criteria:

- Position: filter by specific position detail information
- Account: filter by specific account coding elements. Select the Elipses next to **Pgm. Info** to display a list of agency programs. The programs listed are found in AFRS and match the funding titles for the biennium selected. Sub-program searches and results are available, but the highest-level search is required before the next list is available to select from (Program, Sub-Program, Activity, Sub-Activity, then Task).

SPS Filter	Program Info
Positic Account Jummary Hints	Program 100 - Administration and Support Services 300 - Community Services 400 - Housing Division
Account Coding Information	400 - Housing Division 450 - State Building Code Council 500 - Energy Division
Criteria	Sub Program
Pgm. Index	
Pgm. Info	
EA Index	Activity
Account	
EA Type	
Org. Index	Sub Activity
Org. Info	
Project Info	
Budget Unit	Task
Ok Clear Cancel	Ok Cancel

Position Information							
			Crite	Pria			
Position Num			Gire	orici			1
Job Class							1
Pos. Funded	ALL					~	
User Defined]
Start Date]
Name]
Barg. Unit							
Retirement							
Work County							

• **Summary:** displays information on the number of records that will be affected by the filter chosen (when a specific position file is not chosen, this information will not be available). Then select OK to apply the filter.

SPS Filter
Position Accoursummary Pots
Filter Summary
Job Class: 479m 🔷
Current Fire ID: IR2
Record Count:
Valid Records: 4
Invalid Records: 0
Refresh
Ok Clear Cancel

- **Hints**: displays common rules used when setting a filter and availability. An example is shown for job class and name below:
 - Job Class **12*** (returns all job classes that begin with 12)
 - Job Class **120?1** (returns all job classes where the first three-characters are 120 and the last character is 1 regardless of what the fourth character is)
 - Job Class = (returns all job classes where the job class code is blank).
 - Job Class 12000-12040 (returns all job classes within the range of 12000-12040)
 - Job Class **12010, 12020, 12030** (returns all job classes matching 12010, 12020, or 12030
 - Name > B (returns all records where the name is greater than the letter "b". < and <> are also allowed)
 - Name Search field requires the first 3 letters of the name as displayed followed by an asterisk. For example: Ove* returns all records that begin with "Ove". By default, HR data loads by Last Name, First Name.

Operator	unt Summary H Operation	Comments
	Equals	= without a value signifies a search for blank/null
>	Greater than	
<	Less than	
<>	Not equal	
,	OR	
-	Between	
/	Separator	Used for dates and hierarchies.
*	Wilcard	Not valid for date or amount fields.
?	Positional Wilcard	Not valid for date or amount fields.
Note: For loo shift click or o		can mulitselect by using the
		Ok Clear Cancel

View Results

- Choose the Position File and load its position list by using the **title hyperlink** or the **Position File Selection box** and **View Positions** tab.
- The filter may return an empty list for invalid or valid positions.
- Note: The filter can search on numerous options (e.g., Program and Job Class) but is limited by complex input.

Make File Current

SPS contains features that allows for mass updates: 1) **Make File Current**; updates all classified positions for the current salary schedule including recent General Salary Increases and any increments due since the positions were last updated and 2) **Bulk Update**; filter on a set of positions and then apply one update to all filtered positions in one step.

The Make Position File Current option will update all positions with a valid salary range to apply any received increments or General Salary Increase increases since the salary was last updated. The updates are applied to the entire file whether a filter is set or not. This step does not have an effect when the position file is already current. It will update positions based on the salary schedule as of the date the make file current is run, including any increments due since the position was last updated.

For positions to be updated, it will first age the step and PID date following the PID increment rules on the salary schedule. It is the aged pay scale/range/step combination that will be used to update the position file.

- Update Positions that:
 - are classified.
 - are not Y-rated.
 - have a valid start date,
 - the position's end date is not earlier than the date the make file current is run.
 - the position's PayScale, salary range and step are valid for the salary schedule in effect.
 - the position's job class is not blank/null.

Updates are applied to:

- Positions at the last step:
 - The salary
 - The update date.
- Positions not at the last step:
 - The salary
 - The step
 - The increment date.
 - The update date.
- 1. From the **Position File List** screen, select the position file to update and the **Make File Current** option.
- 2. Click **OK** in the pop-up box that appears; the update will include updates to their increment dates as well as updates to the General Salary Schedule., Do not leave the Screen.
 - **Note: ONLY CLASSIFIED** positions will be updated. Run a Bulk Update on the non-classified positions.

Add	Update View Positio	ons Filter HR Data Load Copy/Merge	Export In	nport Run Proje	ction Release	Bulk Updat	e Make File O	Current Clear InUse Reports Dele	ete			
Selec	t <u>Position File ID</u>	<u>Title</u>	Ops Lock	Owner Lock	<u>In Use</u>	Exported	Comments	<u>Owner</u>	Record Count	Except Count	Funding Titles Biennium	Extract Date
✓	991	Test 991						Tran, Tuan	276	27	2013-15	7/1/2015
	DDT	Testing Raises for Exempt					 	Tabler, Denise	276	44	2013-15	6/30/2015
	WEW	wjw test						Tran, Tuan	276	44	2013-15	6/30/2015
	ттз	TT3 Test						Tran, Tuan	276	44	2013-15	6/30/2015
	ТТ2	Test TT2						Tran, Tuan	276	27	2013-15	6/30/2015



Bulk Update: Requirements

To do a bulk update, the following items need to be filtered as described:

- **Program Index**: Needs to be filtered on a single program index to bulk update program index.
- **Expenditure Authority Index**: Needs to be filtered on a single expenditure authority index to bulk update expenditure authority index.
- **Organization Index**: Needs to be filtered on a single organization index to bulk update organization index.
- **Pay Scale**: Needs to be filtered on a single job class to update pay scale.
- **Job Class**: Needs to be filtered on a single job class to bulk update job class. A pay scale must be selected to provide a list of job classes. The bulk update will also update the pay scale.
- **Current Salary**: Ability to multiply or divide to update the Current Salary. To increase salaries by 3.2%, select Multiply and enter 1.032. Only positions that do not have a salary range will be updated.
- **Position Funded**: Any filter combination can be used to Bulk Update the Position Funded flag (e.g., filter on name = to update all positions with a blank name to Position Funded, No).
- **Bargaining unit**: Any filter combination can be used to Bulk Update bargaining unit (e.g., Filter on a job class with an organization index to update to a specific bargaining unit).
- **Backfill Indicator:** Used to indicate positions that require coverage in the case of leave. Any filter combination can be used to Bulk Update Backfill Indicator (e.g., Filter on a job class within a program index to update positions that require backfill).
- Mix & Match: There is the ability to mix and match any of the fields for multiple updates at one time (e.g., update job class and backfill indicator or update organization index and bargaining unit).

Bulk Update: To a New Job Class

1. Select the Position File and the SPS Filter

Add Update View Proitions	Set Filter	oad Copy/Merge	Export Im	port Run Proje	ection Release	e Bulk Update
Select Position File ID	Clear Filter	<u>tle</u>	<u>Ops Lock</u>	Owner Lock	<u>In Use</u>	Exported Cor
ИМ2	Test 2					

2. Select the Position tab. Enter a Job Class code to update. Then select Ok.

SPS Filter Position Account Su	Immary Hints 2	
Position Inform	nation	
Criteria Position Num		ן ו
Job Class	479k	
User Defined	ALL 🗸	
Start Date Name		
Barg. Unit Retirement		
Work County Work City		
	Ok Clear	Cancel

3. Select the position file to update and the **Bulk Update** tab.

Add Update View Positions	Filter HR Data Load Co	py/Merge Export Import	Run Projection Release	e Bulk Update
Select Position File ID	Set Filter Clear Filter	Ops Lock Ow	mer Lock Jr	Exported Cor
HM2	Test 2		3	

4. Select the Pay Scale and appropriate Job Class for updating the positions. Then select Ok.

Bulk Update		
Criteria Pgm. Index Org. Index EA Index	4	
Pay Scale Job Class	0001 - Standard Progression (Non-Represe ¥ 479M - IT SPEC 5	
Salary* Pos. Funded	[No Changes]	
Barg. Unit Backfill	[No Changes]	
Work County *Divide or Mulit	[No Changes]	
amount specifed	d le 1.05 to represent a 5% increase. to classified employees.	The bulk update will impact 93 valid records and 142 invalid records.
	ng the filter selections below will be e selected criteria above and the filter	Continue? OK Cancel
Job Class: 479L		OK Cancer

- 5. Select Ok when the expected number of records for update is correct. Review the list and note that the job class has been updated.
- 6. Select SPS Filter and Clear the filter.

SPS Filter Position Account Summary Hint Filter Summary	s			
Job Class: 479M Current File ID: HM1 Record Count:	5	Update View Position File 6 HM2	Filter HR I ata Load Set Filter Clear Filter <u>Title</u> Test 2	Expor
Valid Records: 15 Invalid Records: 12				
	Refresh Ok Clear Cancel			

Note: The position filter has been updated to the updated job class. If positions had already existed with this job class these will also display on the position list. If the updated job class had a different salary range, all positions would have received this salary range and the salary would have been updated to that salary range given the positions' current step. Positions that have ended with a date prior to today will not be updated.

Bulk Update: Position Funding

Select Filter/Set Filter and select the Account tab. Enter a Pgm. Index code to update by either typing in the code or selecting the elipses then select Ok. Select the position file to update and the Bulk Update tab. Select the updated funding code for the funding element filtered on. Q Note: An update is only allowed for one program index, organization index, or expenditure authority index when the index is filtered to a single

value. Funding options will not be available for selection when this is not true. However, updating all program indexes, organization indexes, and appropriation indexes is optional by filtering on one selection in each.

2. Select **OK** once the expected number of records is correct for the update. The position in the **Position Listing** will verify the funding update. The position filter has been updated to the updated funding index. If positions had already existed with this index, these would display in the position list. See example steps above for screen populations.

Bulk Update: Non-Classified Position Salaries

- 1. Select the position file to update and the Bulk Update tab.
- 2. Select the appropriate operator (Divide/Multiply) from the dropdown box next to Salary.
- **3.** Enter the value for salary update.
- **4.** Select **OK** when the expected number of records for update is confirmed. The count should only include positions that match the filter criteria that do not have a salary range assigned. The position in the Position Listing will verify the salary update. See example steps above for screen populations.

Bulk Update: WMS/EMS Salary Increase

- 1. Hover over the Filter and then select Set Filter
- 2. Enter the Job Class that you want to update (e.g. WMS and EMS positions) You can access Hints for your filter on the Hints tab
- 3. Check your filter results in the Summary window and check number of Valid Records that will be updated. Only the WMS and EMS positions will be in the Position File List
- 4. Select the Position File that needs to be updated and click Bulk Update
- 5. Select Multiply in the Salary* drop down
- 6. Enter the amount of increase that they have received (e.g. if they got a 3% increase then you multiply by 1.03)
- 7. Click OK; It will now tell you how many records it is updating (note that it is the same as the filter that was set). Click OK

Criteria Pgm. Index Org. Index EA Index Pay Scale Job Class Salary* Multiply Org. Funded Ivo Changes Backfill No Changes Work County Ivo Changes amount specified is 1.05 to represent a 5% increase. Does not apply to classified employees. The bulk update will impact 93 valid records and 142 invalid records. No Current Filter Specified	Bulk Update	
Positions meeting the filter selections below will be updated with the selected criteria above and the filter will be updated: No Current Filter Specified	Pgm. Index Org. Index EA Index Pay Scale Job Class Salary* Multiply Pos. Funded [No Changes] Barg. Unit [No Changes] Backfill [No Changes] Work County [No Changes] *Divide or Multiply the current salary by a percentage amount specified is 1.05 to represent a 5% increase. Does not apply to classified employees.	
Ok Reset Cancel	Positions meeting the filter selections below will be updated with the selected criteria above and the filter will be updated: No Current Filter Specified	Continue?

Export Import

SPS allows users to export position data, update funding information, and import it back into SPS to allocate position funding. This will allow agencies that use labor distribution or cost allocation methods to update funding records outside of SPS and to have the updates reflected in SPS for allotments or CIM. Updates outside of SPS are most likely to happen in Excel but can happen in any system if a tab delimited .txt file is imported. A Note: This functionality cannot be used to update position information. Position data must be updated manually, one position at a time.

Note: Export/Assignment Pay is only available for Washington State Patrol only. The following Export Data dialog box will display, select the **Export Data** button. The following File Download dialog box will display. Select **Save**

1. Select the position file to export and the **Export/Funding** tab.

Position	File List									Heidy	McWain : 105 - Office of Fina	ancial Managem	ent
Agency	105 - Financial Mgm	t 🗸 Load	_										
Add 1	Jpdate View Position	Filter HR Data Load Copy/Merce Ex	ort Import R	un Projection	elease Bulk U	Indate Make	File Current	Clear InUse Reports De	lete				
		The fire bas cost copyring by		annojectori	Cicube Baile B	putte mate	The current						
Folort	Position File ID												
Seleu	Position File ID	Title	Ops Lock Ow	vner Lock	<u>In Use</u>	Exported C	Comments	<u>Owner</u>	Record Count	Except Count	Funding Titles Biennium	Extract Date	
	CH5	<u>Title</u> Browser Modernization Test Chrome 1	Ops Lock Ow	<u>vner Lock</u>		Exported C Funding		Owner Harris, Cindy BudOps	Record Count 596	Except Count 135			
			<u>Ops Lock</u> <u>Ow</u>	<u>vner Lock</u>									н

2. Use the Save As dialog box to select the location and name for saving the exported file then select Save. The Save as Type must be text. The document will be downloaded as a file. View the Position File List to make sure the Exported column says "Funding". Once the file is exported it is marked as funding, the file cannot be updated. Users with Budget Operations access may set the Exported flag to None by going through Update on the Position File List.

👩 Export Data -	listemet Explor	rer .									×
He Edit Vie	w Favorites	Tools	Help								
Export Date											
	_									1	
	_	nt he ape	et at 1444	Funding_Expor	n, Ci7.an (6)	19 bytes)	from que ag	astra	wagevi "	1	

3. Open Excel, select File/Open, Change the Files of Type to Text Files, and select Open to open the Exported file. This will bring up the Text Import Wizard. Choose a TXT file.

Ŷ						Salary	Projection	n System					C
						Positi	ion Files Pro	jections					
sition F	File List									Trainer Training	g : 103 - Comr	munity, Trade & I	Economic Develo
vdd i	Indata Maru	Desidence Ellerer I	D D-F-1	L L C	<i>b. s</i>	and Taxa and	D Dan in stim	D. L. D.	die in the states				t
					W/Werde Exc			n Keleasel Kl		Make File L Firent	Liear ini Isi	e Kenorts De	
nuu (upuate view	Positions <mark>Filter</mark> F	ik Dala I	Load Cop	iy/Merge Exp	ort import	Kun Projection	n <u>Release</u> Bl	uik update	Make File Current	Clear InUs	e Reports De	lete
Huu (Position File	Positions <mark>Filter</mark> F	<u>Ops</u>	Load Cop <u>Owner</u>	y/Merge Exp	ort import	Run Projection	n <u>Release</u> Bu <u>Record</u>	lik Opdate <u>Except</u>	Make File Current	Extract	e Reports De	lete
		Title			In	ed <u>Comments</u>						e Reports De <u>Updated By</u>	Released By
elect	Position File ID▲	<u>Title</u>	<u>Ops</u> Lock	<u>Owner</u>	In		<u>Owner</u> Training,	<u>Record</u> <u>Count</u>	<u>Except</u> <u>Count</u>	<u>Funding Titles</u> <u>Biennium</u>	<u>Extract</u> <u>Date</u>	<u>Updated By</u> Training,	
	Position File	<u>Title</u> Trainer Training	<u>Ops</u>	<u>Owner</u>	In		<u>Owner</u> Training, Trainer	<u>Record</u>	<u>Except</u>	<u>Funding Titles</u>	<u>Extract</u>	<u>Updated By</u> Training, Trainer	
Gelect	Position File ID▲	<u>Title</u>	<u>Ops</u> Lock	<u>Owner</u>	In	ed Comments	<u>Owner</u> Training,	<u>Record</u> <u>Count</u>	<u>Except</u> <u>Count</u>	<u>Funding Titles</u> <u>Biennium</u>	<u>Extract</u> <u>Date</u>	<u>Updated By</u> Training, Trainer Training,	

	05 - Financial Mgmt	Load Filter HR Data Load Copy/Merge Export	 Export Data - Google Chrome ga-sps.ofm.wa.gov/Positio 	al isting /SupartadData aspy	-		×	(Chrome		
				nListing/exportedData.aspx			nniun	E-d-a-d D-d-	Undeted Do	Released By	í
	A1	Title Ops	Export Data				013-13	9/5/2014	Updated By	Released by	
0	CH1 1	CH1 Training					021-23		Harris, Cindy BudOps		
-		CH2 Copy To File					015-17		Harris, Cindy BudOps		
	CH3	Master Agreement Project test					021-23	3 7/30/2021	Harris, Cindy BudOps		
-		SPS Browser Modernization Test 1					021-23		Harris, Cindy BudOps		
0		Browser Modernization Test Chrome 1					021-23		Harris, Cindy BudOps		
-		DB Revision CH6 - 105	-				017-19		Harris, Cindy BudOps		
0		GIT Test	-				021-23		Harris, Cindy BudOps		
0		CH8 Test					019-21		Harris, Cindy BudOps		
	CH9	Salary Schedule 11IT					019-21	6/16/2021	Harris, Cindy BudOps		
	CHA	57688 SPS Update Claim Exp Rate					019-21		Harris, Cindy BudOps		
	CIM	cim					019-21	l 1/6/2020	Patterson, Heather	Patterson, Heather	
U (CJ1 ;	SPS Browser Modernization retest					021-23	8 12/30/2021	Harris, Cindy BudOps		
U	CJ2	Browser Modernization retest 2					021-23	12/30/2021	Harris, Cindy BudOps		
	233	SPS Browser Modernization retest 3C					021-23	3 1/5/2022	Harris, Cindy BudOps		
	CJ4	Browser Modernization IE Bulk Upd					021-23	1/5/2022	Harris, Cindy BudOps		
	CJ5	Browser Modernization Edge Bulk Upd					021-23	1/5/2022	Harris, Cindy BudOps		
<u> </u>	CJ6	Browser Modernization Chrm Bulk Upd					021-23	3 1/5/2022	Harris, Cindy BudOps		
	CJ7	Funding Test 2					021-23	3 1/5/2022	Harris, Cindy BudOps		
	CM1	Dataload for CIM 2011-13	-				009-11	11/17/2009	Lidren, Stephanie	Butcher, Aaron	
			Funding_Export_CJ6.txt	~	St	how all	× ent				
			and the second proton	Ъ.							
				Open			_				
				Always open files of this type							
				Show in folder							
				Cancel							

Text Import Wizard - Step 2 of 3 ? X	
This screen lets you set the delimiters your data contains. You can see how your text is affected in the preview below.	Import Funding
Delimiters Iab Semicolon Image: Comma	Select a pre-formatted text file to upload. Choose File Funding_Export_HMT (1).txt
Space Text gualifier: · · ·	iter HR
	erveWA. 1/4/14 D
Data preview	erveWA erveWA
g user_defined subsubobject master_index ea_index program_index organizatio ^	IONES C IONES 2
964 00135 969 19312 0312	8 Feb 20 est of dat
	RMS Dat
Cancel < <u>B</u> ack <u>N</u> ext > <u>F</u> inish	ast uman Re
	VC00333 pb Titles

- 4. Select OK and the document will load. For each column that has data that begins with a zero click the column then select **Text** under **Column data format**. A Note: This step is critical so that data does not lose leading zeros once imported into Excel. For example, without this step, Fund 001 will be imported as Fund 1. There is a short cut of holding down the Shift key to highlight selected columns plus all columns in between the following:
 - Position Number
 - Person ID
 - Payroll Organization
 - Sub-SubObject
 - Master Index
 - Appropriation Index
 - Program Index

- Organization Index
- Project
- Subproject
- Project Phase
- Budget Unit
- Allocation code
- 5. Select **Finish** once all required columns are marked as **Text** to open the file. With the opened file the account code funding elements on a position can be changed or additional rows in Excel to provide additional lines of funding can be created. I **Note:** Do not use this to update position data such as job class or job class title. The chart below shows the data rules and examples.

Header	Datatype	Example	Imported?	Import Validation
agency*	char(3)	105	No	1. Required
agency	char(5)	105	NO	2. Must match file
position_group_id*	char(3)	010	No	1. Required
position_group_id	char(5)	010	NO	2. Must match file
person_name	varchar(30)	Doe, John	No	N/A
job_class_ttl	char(16)	COM VEH	No	N/A
JOD_CIASS_III	chai(10)	ENF OF 2	NO	
position_num*	char(8)	0186	No	1. Required
position_num	char(o)	0180	NO	2. Must match with exported position
position start dt*	datetime	01/01/2005	No	1. (Required) Must be a valid datetime (tier 1)
position_start_ut	uatetime	01/01/2003	NO	2. Must match with exported position
person_id*	int	12345	No	1. (Required) Must be a valid int (tier 1)
herson_id	1110	12343	NU	2. Must match with exported position
payroll_org	char(6)	123456	No	N/A
user_defined	char(5)	12345	No	N/A

subsubobject	char(4)	1234	Yes	1. If used, must meet length and allowable character rules
master_index	char(8)	12345678	Yes	1. If used, must meet length and allowable character rules
ea_index	char(3)	030	Yes	1. if used, must meet length and allowable character rules
program_index	char(5)	00150	Yes	If used, must meet length and allowable character rules
organization_index	char(4)	2400	Yes	1. If used, must meet length and allowable character rules
project	char(4)	EXY1	Yes	1. If used, must meet length and allowable character rules
subproject	char(2)	01	Yes	 Must not be used if project is not used. If used, must meet length and allowable character rules
project_phase	char(2)	01	Yes	 Must not be used if project or subproject is not used. If used, must meet length and allowable character rules
budget_unit	char(3)	G75	Yes	1. If used, must meet length and allowable character rules
allocation_code	char(4)	9999	Yes	1. If used, must meet length and allowable character rules
proration_pct	numeric(4,1)	100.0	Yes	1.If used, must be a valid numeric(4,1) (tier 1)
Note: all validation i	s tier 2 except v	where noted.		

- 6. Save As, reselect the exported file name and save, select Yes to replace the existing file.
- 7. Yes, to the notice below to keep the workbook in the text format.



licrosof	t Excel												
 TR2ExportedFile.txt may contain features that are not compatible with Text (Tab delimited). Do you want to keep the workbook in this format? To keep this format, which leaves out any incompatible features, click Yes. To preserve the features, click No. Then save a copy in the latest Excel format. To see what might be lost, click Help. 													
Yes No Help													
*						Colour Duoiootio	n Guatam						
ġ,						Salary Projection	n System					Contaci Help Logour	
<u>ò</u>						Salary Projection						Help Logou	
Position File	e List								Trainer Training	g : 103 - Com	munity, Trade & I	Help	
		Positions Filter F	HR. Data I	Load Cop	y/Merge E y	Position Files Pro	jections	ulk Update	Trainer Training Make File Current			Help Logour Economic Develop	
Add Up		Positions Filter F	HR Data I	Load Cop Owner Lock	In (Position Files Pro	jections	ulk Update Except Count				Help Logour Economic Develop	
Add Up Select	pdate View		<u>Ops</u>	<u>Owner</u>	In (Position Files Pro	pjections Release Bu <u>Record</u>	<u>Except</u>	Make File Current	Clear InUs <u>Extract</u>	e Reports De <u>Updated By</u> Training,	Help Logour Economic Develop lete	

8. Browse for the exported file from the Import Funding dialog box.



9. Select the file to import and select **Open.** Verify the file was filled in correctly in the Import Funding dialog box and select **Ok**.

E Funding_Export	-	65 KB	Text Document Text Document	10/28	Ì		
E Funding_Export	-	2 KB 103 KB	Microsoft Word Doc	10/28 10/29			
👰 Setup_SnagItS	· _	673 KB	·	10/29			
9 PosiitionDetail.s	-	105 KB		10/29			
Funding_Export allotmentdetail.		11 KB 159 KB	Text Document Microsoft Excel Wor	10/30 10/31			
👜 Weekly Status I	Report for We	107 KB	Microsoft Word Doc	10/31 🥃		Import Funding	
<				>		Select a pre-formatted text file to upload. I:\My Documents\Funding Export 1 Browse	
File name:	Funding_Export_TR2.txt		_	Open			
Files of type:	All Files (*.*)		•	Cancel			Ok Cancel

If there are errors, a Funding Import Error Report will be received that can be printed.

P	Funding Im	port Error Report												
	SPS: Funding Import Error Report													
	Agency Date & Ti	103-Comm, Trade & Econ me 10/31/2008 3:55 PM												
	Row # 16 16 17 17 17 17 18 18	Error Description The total percent does not equal 100. The total percent does not equal 100.												
		Print Cancel												

Once everything has been corrected and is in the correct format the following message will display.

1	File uploaded successfully.
	ОК

Projections

Verify Position File

1. Select the position file to verify and the Reports/Position Listing tab. Position reports will only be enabled under Position on the Application tab bar; projection reports will only be enabled under Projections on the Application tab bar. This will display the Report Parameter Selections dialog box.



- 2. Select the Sort option of Position Number by clicking the down arrow.
- **3.** Select a Format Option There are three format options "View as PDF" is designed for printing, "View as HTML" is available for quick navigation to a position and for export, column titles may overlap, and "HTML formatted for Export".
- **4. Run** will generate the report. Only one report can be run at a time; previously generated reports will be overwritten by the new parameter selections.

Paramet	ers for Position Listing Report
File ID	TR2 - Trainer - Copy To File
Filter	No Current Filter Specified
	ter Selections
	PDF Oview as HTML OHTML formatted for Export
	Run Cancel

- 5. The printer icon will print the report, Select the X in the upper right-hand corner to close the report screen.
- 6. Verify the data or route to manager for verification.
- 7. If errors exist, **return to the Position Listing** to **Edit**, **Add**, **or Delete** position records as necessary. The report includes an Invalid column to easily identify any position records that remain in the file as invalid.

Note: When an HTML format option is chosen, the **Save As** icon will present options for exporting the report as a Crystal Report, Adobe Acrobat (PDF), Excel, Word, or Rich Text Format (RTF). It is also possible to export the report to an e-mail.

SPS003					lary Proje Position Li															Р	1/9/20 ge 1 ol 00:36P	7	
Position Fi Agency: Filter Selec Sort By:	103 Com tions: No filter	TR2 Trainer - Copy To File 103 Community, Trade & Economic Develop																					
Post#	Name	Job Class	Title	Range	Skp	Total Salary %	FT	Start Date	End Date	Increment/ Review Date	PRO %	ы	ы	EAI	Sab Obj	Proj	Sub Proj	Proj Phase	Bangaining Their	Refrement	Work County	Punded	krvalid
70004395	Vacant-New Hire	542W	EN FAC SITE SPEC	60	D	4,653.00 1	100.0 1	1/16/08		11/16/09	100.0	12401		012	AA	1241	02		00	P2	Thurston	Y	N
70004410	Employee 00017	EX051	Directors Secretary			6,141.42	100.0 1	1/10/03		07/01/09	100.0	11200		012	AC	1120	01		00	P2	Thurston	Y	N
20004418	Employee 00023	1067	MANAGER OFFICE	40		401400 1	000.0	UNINT	11/20/08	06/01/09	100.0	13100		012		1310	01		00	P 2	Thursday	v	N

Run a Projection

The process of running a projection is separate from the process of running a report, a projection will run on the entire file whether a filter is set or not. This will bring up the SPS Run Projection dialog box.



- 1. Select the Projection Parameters to be included in the projection calculation. GWA (General Wage Adjustment) increases WILL show for non-exempt positions in a Salary Schedule. GWA increases will not be shown in the projections for EXEMPT positions. The GWA is calculated during the data import into CIM. Please include all four steps:
 - Include increments/merit increases will apply step increases to classified employees.
 - Include General Salary Increase (GSI) will look to see if a GSI adjustment has been indicated for the projection period by the SPS administrator and apply the increase.
 - Include 6767/salary survey will check for changes in the Job Class schedule for salary range in the projection period and calculate the salary using any new salary ranges found.
 - Include only positions marked "Funded" in projection results will exclude any positions that are not checked funded.
- 2. Select the Biennium for which to project salaries.
- 3. Select the Starting Fiscal Month for the projection. The display of the dropdown list box options is FM Name (i.e., 14 September is September of the second fiscal year). Picking a fiscal month other than 01-July will create zero amounts in preceding fiscal months.
- 4. Select View or Save from the Projection Results options View results as a report will create an Allotment Summary report without first saving the projection data. The projection data is available to save once the report is displayed. Save results then view as a report will request a file ID and title to save the projection results prior to running the Allotment Summary report. Save results will request a file ID and title to save the projection results, but no report will be produced. If the file is saved, the reports available for the projection file will run from the reporting option.

Run Projection	
Position File ID TR2 - Trainer - Copy To File	
Projection Parameters	Projection Results
 ☑ Include Increments/Merit Increases ☑ Include General Salary Increases ☑ Include 6767/Salary Survey ☑ Include only positions marked 'Funded' in projection results 	 ○View results as a report ○Save results then view as a report ⊙Save results
Projection Criteria	
Projection Criteria	
Biennium Starting Fiscal Month 2009-11 v 01 - July v	
	Run Cancel

5. Run will start the projection process. The parameters selected to run the projection are saved with the Projection file and are available in the Projection File list as well as displayed in reports. Comment additions are available to enter information not otherwise captured.

Add Projection F	ile
Projection File II	TR2
Title	Trainer - Copy To File
Comments	Projection for Training
	×
	Save Reset Cancel

6. Enter a desired Projection File ID and Title for the projection result. III Note: The Projection Files are independent of the Position Files. Any ID including the same ID as used for the Position File is allowable...

Note: Occasionally, a Run Projection failed! This message will display when a projection file with the same ID already exists. If the ID has already been used for the selected Projection Period for the indicated biennium and the user has the authority to delete a projection file, OVERWRITE the existing projection file will pop up, be aware that the previous projection file will be deleted before the new one with the same Projection File ID is created Edit Access users can overwrite/delete their own files, OFM Administrators and Budget Operations can overwrite/delete any file. The system will automatically default to the chosen position file ID and Title.



Projections Tab Menu

The Projection File List screen is used to view information about agency projection files as well as perform various tasks with those files. Informational items include number of records, file owner, extract date, etc. Functions (depending on security levels) can lock projection files, enter file comments, or change file title. Each column can be sorted in ascending or descending order according to user preference.

<u>نې</u>				lary Project		n				Contac Helj Logou
Projection File List			E	Position File	Projections		Trainer Trai	ning : 103 - Commi	unity, Trade & Ec	onomic Develop
Update Filter Reports Del	Ops	Comments Owner	<u>Record</u> Count	<u>Extract</u> <u>Positio</u> Date File IC		<u>Includes</u> Increments	<u>Includes</u> <u>General</u> Increase	<u>Includes</u> <u>6767/Salary</u> Survey	<u>Includes</u> Funded Only	<u>Funding</u> <u>Titles</u> Biennium
2009-11 TR2	Trainer - Copy To File 6	Training, Trainer		.0/22/2008TR2	01 - July	13	14	<u>15</u>	16	2007-09

- 1. Activities Bar: Perform actions related to a specific projection file or files.
 - Update: the projection file title, comments, and operations lock depending on security permissions.
 - Filter: Set or clear the filter for the projection reports.
 - Reports: Run projection reports for a projection file chosen.
 - Delete: Delete one or several projection files.
- 2. Projection File Selection Box: Work within a particular projection file(s)
- 3. Biennium: Indicates for which biennium the projection file was run.
- 4. Projection File ID: Displays the chosen three-character ID.
- 5. Projection File Title: Displays the chosen title.
- 6. Operations Lock: Displays a lock indicator if an operations user has locked the file, remove this lock the update tab.
- 7. Comments Indicator: Displays any comments associated with the projection file. To view click on the check mark and to close click the check mark again, change comments in the update tab.
- 8. Owner: Displays who owns the projection file and by hovering over the name, the date and time the projection was run will appear.
- 9. Record Count: The total number of records in the projection file.
- **10. Extract Date:** The date the HR Data was loaded into the position file.
- 11. Position File ID: The three-character ID of the Position file for which the projection was run.
- **12. Starting Fiscal Month:** The chosen starting month for which the projection begins.
- 13. Includes Increments: A check mark if increments were included in the projection.

- **14. Includes General Increases:** Displays a check mark if general salary increases were included in the projection.
- **15.** Includes 6767/Salary Survey: Displays a check mark if 6767/Salary Survey salary increases were included in the projection. A Note: By default, the 6767/Salary Survey parameter is always included, so the projection file list will always show this as checked.
 - Includes Funded Only: Displays a check mark if Only Positions Marked Funded were included in the projection.
 - Funding Titles Biennium: Displays from which biennium the funding titles are edited against.

Update Projection Comment or Lock the File

- **1. Select Projections** from the Application tab bar.
- 2. Select the projection file and the Update tab to change the Comments, Lock the file and save will close.



The projection results are now saved as an independent file. There are five varieties of projection reports available for reporting the results with several flexible sort options. Reports may also be filtered to limit the type of position projections included in the report.

ġ								Salarv	Proiect	ion					Contac Hel Logou
								Position	Pr	ojections					
Projectio	on File List											Trainer Trai	ning : 103 - Commu	nity, Trade & Ec	onomic Develop
Upda	ite Filter	Reports Del	ete												
Select	Biennium	n <u>Projection</u> <u>File ID</u>	<u>Title</u>	<u>Ops</u> Lock	<u>Comments</u>	<u>Owner</u>	<u>Record</u> <u>Count</u>	<u>Extract</u> <u>Date</u>	Position File ID	<u>Starting</u> <u>Fiscal</u> <u>Month</u>	<u>Includes</u> Increments	<u>Includes</u> <u>General</u> <u>Increase</u>	<u>Includes</u> <u>6767/Salary</u> <u>Survey</u>	<u>Includes</u> <u>Funded Only</u>	Funding <u>Titles</u> <u>Biennium</u>
	2009-11	TR2	Trainer - Copy To File	â		Training, Trainer	72	10/22/2008	TR2	01 - July	~	~	,	•	2007-09

View Projection Reports

- **1.** Select the projection file and the Reports tab to see the available reporting options.
- 2. Select the Allotment Summary report. This will display the Report Parameter Selections dialog box.
 - Select Sort Option/Program,
 - Subprogram
 - Format Option/View as PDF.

ģ		s	alary P	rojectio	on Systen	n				Contact Help Logout
Projection File List			Position	Files Pr	ojections		Trainer Tra	ining : 103 - Commu	unity, Trade & Ec	
Allotment Detail Biennium Position Listing Allotment FTE	<u>Comme</u>	<u>Record</u> <u>Count</u>	<u>Extract</u> <u>Date</u>	<u>Position</u> <u>File ID</u>	<u>Starting</u> <u>Fiscal</u> <u>Month</u>	<u>Includes</u> Increments	<u>Includes</u> <u>General</u> <u>Increase</u>	<u>Includes</u> <u>6767/Salary</u> <u>Survey</u>	<u>Includes</u> Funded Only	<u>Funding</u> <u>Titles</u> <u>Biennium</u>
Incremental (Merit System	Training, Trainer	72	10/22/200	BTR2	01 - July	~	~	~	•	2007-09

Note: Each sort option will create a report with sorting and subtotals as chosen. All summary reports will be subtotaled on Appropriation Index within the selected group. SPS groups Appropriation Index based on the first two characters when defined with the same fund and appropriation type, so that related Appropriation Indexes (i.e., 011 and 012, both fund 001 and appropriation type 1) will be displayed on the same page.

3. Run to view report, this may appear in a browser tab and not in a document reader.

SPS002					Solowy D	voicetion	Suctom					Page 1 of	£61
						rojection	•					5/16/201	
				A	lotment	Summary	Report					12:11:08	PM
Projection File:	541 next	bien								Increment	s: Yes		
3	105 055									6767:	Yes		
Agency:	105 Office	e of Finan	cial Manager										
Biennium:	2019-21		Starti	ingFiscalN	Ionth: (01 - July				COLA:	Yes		
ProjectionRunDate:	05/01/201	9	Positi	on File:	5	541 next bien				Funded:	No		
Filter:	No filter a	pplied											
Sort By:	Program,	SubProgra	m										
Program: 010 Administr	0 /	ouorrogie											
SubProgram:	ation												
Expenditure Authority I	ndex: 012 Sal	aries and	Expenses - FY	2									
Fiscal Year 2020	July		September		November			February	March	April	May	June	<u>Total</u>
Staff Months	6.70	6.70	6.70	6.70	6.70	6.70	6.70	6.70	6.70	6.70	6.70	6.70	80.40
AC State Exempt	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	693,084
Salary Total	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	693,084
BAOASI	578	578	521	443	443	377	578	578	578	578	578	578	6,408
BB Retirement	5,776	5,776	5,776	5,776	5,776	5,776	5,776	5,776	5,776	5,776	5,776	5,776	69,312
BC Medical	167	167	167	167	167	167	167	167	167	167	167	167	2,004
BD Health	6,800	6,800	6,800	6,800	6,800	6,800	6,800	6,800	6,800	6,800	6,800	6,800	81,600
BH Medicare	1,155	1,155	1,155	1,155	1,155	1,155	1,155	1,155	1,155	1,155	1,155	1,155	13,860
BK PFML	1,733	1,733	1,564	1,329	1,329	1,132	1,733	1,733	1,733	1,733	1,733	1,733	19,218
Benefits Total	16,209	16,209	15,983	15,670	15,670	15,407	16,209	16,209	16,209	16,209	16,209	16,209	192,402
Total Salary + Benefits	73,966	73,966	73,740	73,427	73,427	73,164	73,966	73,966	73,966	73,966	73,966	73,966	885,486
Fiscal Year 2021	July	August	September	October	November	December	January	February	March	April	May	June	Total
Staff Months	6.70	6.70	6.70	6.70	6.70	6.70	6 70	6.70	6.70	6.70	6.70	6.70	80.40
AC State Exempt	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	693.084
Salary Total	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	57,757	693,084
BAOASI	578	578	521	443	443	377	578	578	578	578	578	رس 78	6,408
BB Retirement	5,776	5,776	5,776	5,776	5,776	5,776	5,776	5,776	5,776	5,776	5,776	5,776	69,312
BC Medical	167	167	167	167	167	167	167	167	167	167	167	167	2,004
BD Health	6,800	6,800	6,800	6,800	6,800	6,800	6,800	6.800	6,800	6,800	6,800	6,800	81,600
BH Medicare	1,155	1.155	1.155	1.155	1.155	1,155	1.155	1,155	1.155	1,155	1.155	1.155	13,860
BK PFML	1,733	1.733	1.564	1,329	1.329	1.132	1,733	1.733	1.733	1.733	1.733	1.733	19,218
Benefits Total	16,209	16,209	15,983	15,670	15,670	15,407	16,209	16,209	16,209	16,209	16,209	16,209	192,402
Total Salary + Benefits	73,966	73,966	73,740	73,427	73,427	73,164	73,966	73,966	73,966	73,966	73,966	73,966	885,486

4. Select Filter/Set Filter and the Position tab. The filter allows a search on last name only. This can be a partial or full last name. The filter does not allow commas or spaces. By entering the "*" the filter will look for all names that match the letters entered here Reports/Allotment Detail tab will open Sort Option/Position Number and Format Option/View as HTML option.

Parameters for Increm	ental (General) Report	SPS Filter		
File Selection		Position Account	t Summary Hints	
File ID CH2 - Prod.	Verfify file 2	Position Inf	ormation	
Filter No Current F	ilter Specified	Position Nu Job Class Pos. Funded User Define	d ALL	eria
Parameter Selections Sort Option Format Option	~	Start Date Start Date Name Barg, Unit Retirement	employ*	
O View as PDF ● Export to Ex	Run Cancel	Work Count	ty	Ok Clear Cancel

Allotment Detail report

The report header identifies the filter set and page headers that indicates the person, position, and funding the page represents. Filter the report down to 3,000 records to run the Allotment Detail report. It will show all details for each combination of position number, person, and fund code and show anomalies in the Allotment Summary

at the detail level. It is not recommended to print an Allotment Detail report for the entire agency. The details of the projection are saved in SPS with the projection file and can be reported at any time producing the same results as the initial report.

SPS001					Salary Pr Allotment	-							Page 1 of 32 5/16/2019 2:06:40PM		
Projection File:	516 PFM	L													
Agency:	163 Cons	olidated Te	echnology S	ervices						Inc	crements:	Yes			
Biennium:	2017-19		Startin	ig Fiscal M	onth: 01-	July				67	67:	Yes			
Projection Run Date:	05/16/20	19	Positio	n File:	516	PFML				CC	DLA:	Yes			
Sort By:	Position 1	Number								Fu	nded:	No			
Filter:	No filter	applied													
Position Number:	71027130) Part Ti	me Percent	: 100.00		Job Cla	ss: OFM	006 OFM E	xec Mgr	Pr	ogram Ind	ex:	L0120		
Name:	no name	listed				Range:		Step:		Or	ganization	Index:	1200		
Position Start Date:	04/16/20	2012 Termination Date: Increment Date: Proj/Subproj/Phas													
Position Start Date: 04/16/2012 Termination Date: Increment Date: Proj/Subproj/Phase: ITMO. Pay Code: S Retirement Plan: P2 PERS Plan 2 Fund-AT: 458-1 Consolidated Tech Serv Revol: Budget Unit:															
Pay Code: S Retirement Plan: P2 PERS Plan 2 Fund-A1: 438-1 Consolidated lech Serv Revor Bluger Unit: Expenditure Authority Index: 070 CTS Services (OCIO - Appropriated) Proration Percent: 1															
Fiscal Year 2018	July	August	September	October	November	December	January	February	March	April	May	June	Total		
Staff Months	1.00	1.00	1.00	1.00	1.00	1.00	1.00	1.00	1.00	1.00	1.00	1.00	12.00		
AC State Exempt	12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	154,524.00		
Salary Total		12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00		12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	/	12,877.00	/	154,524.00		
BA OASI	798.37	798.37	798.37	701.03	0.00	0.00	128.77	128.77	128.77	128.77	128.77	128.77	3,868.76		
BB Retirement	1,612.20	1,612.20	1,612.20	1,612.20	1,612.20	1,612.20	1,612.20	1,612.20	1,612.20	1,612.20	1,612.20	1,612.20			
BC Medical	43.98	43.98	43.98	43.98	43.98	43.98	39.58	39.58	39.58	39.58	39.58	39.58	501.36		
BD Health	913.00	913.00	913.00	913.00	913.00	913.00	913.00	913.00	913.00	913.00	913.00	913.00	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
BH Medicare	257.54	257.54	257.54	257.54	257.54	257.54	257.54	257.54	257.54	257.54	257.54	257.54	3,090.48		
BK PFML	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00		
Benefits Total	3,625.09	3,625.09	3,625.09	3,527.75	2,826.72	2,826.72	2,951.09	2,951.09	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	2,951.09	2,951.09		37,763.00		
Total Salary + Benefits	16,502.09	16,502.09	16,502.09	16,404.75	15,703.72	15,703.72	15,828.09	15,828.09	15,828.09	15,828.09	15,828.09	15,828.09	192,287.00		

CIM Data Release

OFM requests position data once per biennium. This data is loaded into OFM's Compensation Impact Model (CIM) to develop scenarios to support labor relations and bargaining or determine compensation change allocations to agencies per enacted budgets. This data is collected well in advance of the biennium in which it will be used. Data submitted for CIM should reflect an estimated *maintenance level* of the ensuing biennium budget. **To ensure accuracy please follow the below rules**.

- Salary increases and step progressions scheduled to occur between the file preparation and the end of the biennium will be applied systematically by OFM.
- Do not check the Special Pay box to adjust for assignment and/or premium pay such as dual language, IT Supervisor, King County premium, etc. Position pay information for assignment pay, standby, call back, shift differential and other types of premium pay are loaded from another data source. Specific types of position pay are combined with base pay, when appropriate, using wage type level business and projection rules within CIM. Dote: We are aware that SPS may populate an error when wage type increases are automatically included. The error states that "The salary does not match salary in the state salary schedule." If this happens please select the correct range and step for the employee's base salary and save.
- Please make sure that agency submittals with FTEs are not higher or lower than expected. It is very important that you run a projection and related reports to ensure your position file reflects anticipated FTE and salary levels.
- The file should include appropriated, non-appropriated and non-budgeted positions.
- All bargaining unit coding and all represented staff are correctly coded to bargaining units and their corresponding pay scale types. Ensure all non-represented bargaining unit coding is accurate for both classified and exempt positions.
- Add vacancies if needed (filling in all required fields, including the Bargaining Unit code)
- **Retirement system codes are entered for all employees.** For employees who are not members of a retirement system or positions that are not eligible for retirement, including students, use the code NE.

- **Only positions requiring relief have the backfill indicator selected.** This applies to positions where an incumbent is absent or the position is vacant, another employee must provide coverage for the vacant position's scheduled shift.
- Only indicate the position that requires the backfill/relief, not the position that may provide relief for a vacant or absent backfill/relief position
- The Work County Code and the Work City Name must be accurate for each position. Among other uses, this data will be used to determine position eligibility to apply the five percent King County premium pay systematically.
- Hourly employees have an accurate work period percentage to reflect an annual average percentage for time they are paid.
- If you have **seasonal employees or part-time employees,** please determine the average annual percent of time worked and indicate that figure in the % Full Time field. Please note that the Variable Part-Time field in SPS does NOT translate to OFM's Compensation Impact Model.
 - Example: You have staff who work only April through September they work 5 months at full time, 1 month at 88 hours, and 6 months at 0% time. Calculate the average this way: 5 x 176 = 880 hours + 88 hours + 0 hours = 968 hours. Divide 968/2088 (# of work hours in a year) = 46%. Enter 46% into the % Full Time field.
- Account codes are verified, do not use Account 03K Industrial Insurance Premium Refund Account or 290 Savings Incentive Account as a funding source for compensation data.
- A manual collection of data on agency assignment pay is not necessary. Assignment pay or additional premium pay data will be extracted from Statewide HR and added on to the base salary as appropriate. This will include, but is not limited to IT supervisor premium, shift premium pay, as well as Group A, B, and C assignment pays.
- If your agency **averages fund splits,** be aware this method could result in incorrect funding if salary increases are implemented for targeted job classifications.
- Select a current HRMS payroll file in SPS, "HR Data Load," to work from to build your compensation data submittal. Load data into a newly created position file within SPS.
- Make corrections to funding sources and percentages.
- Either **remove or end positions** that are not funded through the end of the 2025-27 Biennium (based on your current budget).
- Verify an appropriation index (AI) for all employees is used, as SPS uses the AI to identify the account and expenditure authority type for each employee for the release to CIM.
- Please **do not create multiple positions** to mimic step increases by ending one position and creating a second position at the higher step. This creates system issues when the data is loaded from SPS to CIM (each record is counted as a different position, resulting in multiplied staffing data). Step increases are handled automatically in both systems for classified staff. For exempt staff, use the average biennial salary for each person. Duplicative records will have to be deleted from the data.
- **Do not include extra positions** to cover funding increases for overtime pay as this distorts the agency's base pay.
- **Do not check the Special Pay box** to adjust for assignment and/or premium pay such as dual language, IT Supervisor, King County premium, etc. Position pay information for assignment pay, standby, call back, shift differential and other types of premium pay are loaded from another data source. Specific types of position pay are combined with base pay, when appropriate, using wage type level business and projection rules within CIM.

Pre-Release Edit Report

Please do not use the next or current biennium when submitting data, the titles may not yet exist in AFRS and could make the positions invalid. For example, use the 2023-25 Funding Titles Biennium when creating the 2025-27 CIM file. A Note: Do not use the multiplier feature on the position detail screen during the CIM release, each position must be created separately.

Prior to releasing information checking the CIM Pre-Release Edit Report will show any errors that would occur.

Select the Position File Selection box, and then select the Release/Pre-Release Edits tab from the activities bar. This will display the Salary Projection System: Edit Report.



Note: This report will show critical errors required to be fixed and warning errors to evaluate. If the warnings are not fixed, those positions will not be included in the released information. This report will run unfiltered even if a filter is set.

	Salary Projection System: Edit Report	
Agency	103 - Community, Trade & Economic Develop	
Position File	TF2 - Trainer Training	
Date & Time	11/5/2008 5:21 PM	
	n - See invalid data comment - 70004508 - 01-01-1900 - No name.	
4 Invalid Positio	n - See invalid data comment - 70004508 - 01-01-1900 - No name.	
4 Invalid Positio	n - See invalid data comment - 70004510 - 01-01-1900 - No name.	
4 Invalid Positio	n - See invalid data comment - 70004511 - 01-01-1900 - No name.	
4 Invalid Positio	n - See invalid data comment - 70004514 - 01-01-1900 - No name.	
4 Invalid Positio	n - See invalid data comment - 70004547 - 01-01-1900 - No name.	
4 Invalid Positio	n - See invalid data comment - 70004561 - 01-01-1900 - No name.	

Release to OFM

When the files are ready to be released select the Position File Selection box, check the files to be released and then select the Release/Submit tab from the activities bar. The following message will display:

♪	Position file TR2 release to OFM has begun. You will receive a confirmation email when the release process is complete.
	ОК

If there are critical errors the following message will Pop up



Selecting OK will bring up the Salary Projection System: Edit Report. Once the release is complete, an e-mail will be sent out to the user. "Agency 105 has successfully submitted their SPS position file to OFM for inclusion in the compensation data collection process for 2025-27." Release/CIM Position Listing report tab will view the details of the file that was released to CIM. (See <u>Report Examples</u>) This will display the salary applicable for that position at the beginning of the biennium released (it ages the positions by applying any applicable increment/merit increases and general salary increases). A column that states if a position was released or not. This is the only place currently that released CIM information can be viewed.

Note: The release will send all valid records that do not end before the start of the ensuing biennium to the CIM database. This report will display the last released information, so if this information was released more than once, the released information based on the first release will be gone from the CIM Position Listing report.

SPS Reports

Position Listing

Position Listing Report by Position Number has the following sort options:

- Program Index, Position Number
- Name, Program Index, Position Number

SPS003							alary Pr Position															Pa	1/9/20 ge 1 o t2:33P	67	
Position File Agency: Filter Select Sort By:	10: tions: No	Position File Re Community, Tr filter applied ition Number																							
Post	,	Same	Jeb Class	Title	Rage	Skp	Total Salary	% FT	Start Date	End Date	Increment/ Review Date	PRO %	ы	о	EAI	Sub Obj	Proj	Sub Proj	Proj Phase	Bargaining Unit	Refrement	Work County	Punded	Invalid	Rdened
70004395	Vacant-New Hi	10	542W	EN FAC SITE SPEC	60	D	5,118.3	0 100.0	11/16/08		11/16/09	100.0	12401		012	AA	1241	02		00	P2	Thurston	Y	N	¥
70004410 E	Employee 0001	7	EX051	Directors Secretary			6,755.5	6 100.0	11/10/03		07/01/09	100.0	11200		012	AC	1120	01		00	P2	Thurston	Y	N	¥
70004418 B	Employee 0002	3	106K	MANAGER, OFFICE	49	I	4,415.4	0 100.0	01/01/07	11/20/08	06/01/09	100.0	13100		012	AA	1310	01		00	P2	Thurston	Y	N	N
70004420 B	Employee 0001	3	EMS01	EMS BAND 1			5,789.3	0 100.0	09/01/07		05/01/09	100.0	11100		012	AC	1110	01		00	P2	Thurston	Y	N	¥
70004427 B	Employee 0000	8	1003	OFF ASST 3	31	L	3,067.9	0 100.0	03/16/08		06/18/07	100.0	13100		012	AA	1310	01		00	P3	Thurston	Y	N	¥
70004428 E	Employee 0000	9	4793	IT SPEC 2	54	0	4,754.2	0 100.0	04/01/08		04/01/10	100.0	13101		012	AA	1311	01		00	P2	Thurston	Y	N	Y

Allotment Detail

Allotment Detail Report by Position Number has the following sort options:

- Program Index, Position Number
- Position Number (one page rollup regardless of funding)
- Name, Program Index, Position Number

Allotment Summary

Allotment Summary Report by Program has the following sort options:

SP5001					-	ojection	-					20	lage 1 of 32 5/16/2019
				1	uotmen	t Detail I	ceport						2:06:40PM
Projection File:	516 PFM	L											
Agency:	163 Conv	olidated T	echnology S	ervices						In	crements:	Yes	
Biennium:	2017-19		Startin	g Fiscal M	onth: 01	July				67	67:	Yes	
Projection Run Date:	05/16/20	19	Positio	-		PEML				C	OLA:	Yes	
Sort By:	Position 1	Number								F	unded:	No	
Filter:	No filter												
Position Number:	71027130	Part Ti	me Percent	: 100.00		Job Clas	s: OFM	006 OFM E	xec Mar	P	rogram Ind	ex:	L0120
Name:	no name	listed				Range:		Step:		0	rganization	Index:	1200
Position Start Date:	04/16/20	12 Termin	ation Date:	P	roj Subproj	Phase:	ITMO//						
Pay Code:	s	Retires	nent Plan: P	2 PERS PL	m 2.	Fund-Al	F: 458-1 C	onsolidated	Tech Serv	Revel B	udget Unit:		
Expenditure Authority	Index: 07	0 CTS Se	vices (OCIO	- Appropr	iated)					P	roration Pe	rcent:	100.00
Fiscal Year 2018	July	August	September	October	November	December	January	February	March	April	May	June	Total
Staff Months	1.00	1.00	1.00	1.00	1.00	1.00	1.00	1.00	1.00	1.00		1.00	12.00
AC State Exempt	12,877.00	12.877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	12.877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	154,524.00
Salary Total	12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	12,877.00	154,524.00
BAOASI	798.37	798.37	798_37	701.03	0.00	0.00	128.77	128.77	128.77	128.77	128.77	128.77	3,868.76
BB Retirement	1,612.20	1,612.20	1,612.20	1,612.20	1,612.20	1,612.20	1,612.20	1,612.20	1,612.20	1,612.20		1,612.20	19,346.40
BC Medical	43.98	43.98	43.98	43.98	43.98	43.98	39.58	39.58	39.58	39.58	39.58	39.58	501.36
BD Health	913.00	913.00	913.00	913.00	913.00	913.00	913.00	913.00	913.00	913.00		913.00	10,956.00
	257.54	257.54	257.54	257.54	257.54	257.54	257.54	257.54	257.54	257.54		257.54	3,090.48
BH Medicare		0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
BH Medicare BK PFML	0.00	0.00											
ACCESSION OF THE OWNER OWNER OF THE OWNER	3,625.09	3,625.09	3,625.09	3,527.75	2,826.72	2,826.72	2,951.09	2,951.09	2,951.09	2,951.09	2,951.09	2,951.09	37,763.00

User Guide SPS

- Program, Subprogram
- Program Index
- Division

- Org Index
- Account, EA Type by Agency
- Account, EA Type by Program
- Project

SPS002					•	rojection Summary	•	t				Page 1 o 5/16/201 2:20:45	19
Projection File:	516 PFM	L								Incremen	ts: Yes		
Agency:	163 Conso	olidated Te	echnology Se	rvices						6767:	Yes		
Biennium:	2017-19			ingFiscalN	Ionth: ()1 - July				COLA:	Yes		
				0		2							
ProjectionRunDate:	05/16/201	9	Positi	on File:	4	516 PFML				Funded:	No		
Filter:	No filter a	pplied											
Sort By:	Program												
Program: 040 Computer	0	(CSD)											
Expenditure Authority In			(Non-Approp	priated)									
Fiscal Year 2018	July	August	September	October	November	December	January	February	March	April	May	June	Total
Staff Months	13.00	13 00	13 00	13.00	13 00	13.00	13 00	13.00	13 00	13.00	13 00	13.00	156.00
AC State Exempt	99,442	99,442	99.442	99.442	99,442	99.442	99,442	99.442	99,442	99,442	99.442	99.442	1,193,304
Salary Total	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	1,193,304
BAOASI	6,165	6,165	6,165	6,165	6,165	6,165	994	994	994	994	994	994	42,954
BB Retirement	12,236	12,236	12,236	12,236	12,236	12,236	12,236	12,236	12,236	12,236	12,236	12,236	146,832
BC Medical	560	560	560	560	560	560	509	509	509	509	509	509	6,414
BD Health	11,869	11,869	11,869	11,869	11,869	11,869	11,869	11,869	11,869	11,869	11,869	11,869	142,428
BH Medicare	1,989	1,989	1,989	1,989	1,989	1,989	1,989	1,989	1,989	1,989	1,989	1,989	23,868
BK PFML	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Benefits Total	32,819	32,819	32,819	32,819	32,819	32,819	27,597	27,597	27,597	27,597	27,597	27,597	362,496
Total Salary + Benefits	132,261	132,261	132,261	132,261	132,261	132,261	127,039	127,039	127,039	127,039	127,039	127,039	1,555,800
Fiscal Year 2019	July	August	September	October	November	December	January	February	March	April	May	June	Total
Staff Months	13.00	13.00	13.00	13.00	13.00	13.00	13.00	13.00	13.00	13.00	13.00	13.00	156.00
AC State Exempt	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	1,193,304
Salary Total	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	99,442	1,193,304
BAOASI	994	994	994	994	994	994	994	994	994	994	994	994	11,928
BB Retirement	12,236	12,236	9,944	9,944	9,944	9,944	9,944	9,944	9,944	9,944	9,944	9,944	123,912
BC Medical	509	509	509	509	509	509	686	686	686	686	686	686	7,170
BD Health	13,000	13,000	13,000	13,000	13,000	13,000	13,000	13,000	13,000	13,000	13,000	13,000	156,000
BH Medicare	1,989	1,989	1,989	1,989	1,989	1,989	1,989	1,989	1,989	1,989	1,989	1,989	23,868
BK PFML	0	0	0	0	0	0	2,983	2,983	2,983	2,983	2,983	2,983	17,898
Benefits Total	28,728	28,728	26,436	26,436	26,436	26,436	29,596	29,596	29,596	29,596	29,596	29,596	340,776
Total Salary + Benefits	128,170	128,170	125,878	125,878	125,878	125,878	129,038	129,038	129,038	129,038	129,038	129,038	1,534,080

Allotment FTE By Position

Allotment FTE Report by Position Number has the following sort options:

- Program Index, Position Number
- Name, Program Index, Position Number

SP\$004							y Projection Sy ment FTE Rep								Page 1 of 5 1/9/2009 4:16:05PM
Projection I Agency: Biennium: Projection I Sort By: Filter:		TR2 Trainer - Copy 103 Community, Tr 2009-11 11/25/2008 Position Number No filter applied		nic Develop											
Pas #	Name		Job Class	Title	Ы	Start Date	FY1 Total Salary	FY2 Total Salary	Henrial Total Salary	FY1 Total Benefits	FY2 Total Benefits	Hennial Total Benefits	FYI FTE	FT2 FTE	Average Bionnial FTE
70004395	Vacant-New Hire		542W	ENGY FAC SITE SP	12401	11/16/08	58,684.20	62,890.40	121,574.60	16,379.08	17,050.34	33,429.42	1.00	1.00	1.00
70004410	Employee 00017		EX051	CONF. SECRETARY	11200	11/10/03	77,744.26	79,299.09	157,043.35	19,420.96	19,669.19	39,090.15	1.04	1.04	1.04
70004420	Employee 00013		EMS01	EMS BAND 1	11100	09/01/07	64,208.60	65,492.82	129,701.42	17,260.70	17,465.68	34,726.38	1.00	1.00	1.00
70004427	Employee 00008		1003	OFF ASST 3	13100	03/16/08	34,025.80	34,706.36	68,732.16	12,443.60	12,552.10	24,995.70	1.00	1.00	1.00
70004428	Employee 00009		4793	IT SPEC 2	13101	04/01/08	53,401.60	57,232.31	110,633.91	15,535.91	16,147.34	31,683.25	1.00	1.00	1.00
70004442	Employee 00004		19104	HUM RES CNSLT 3	13102	05/09/08	26,476.40	28,378.95	54,855,35	7,732.14	8,035.87	15,768.01	0.50	0.50	6.50
70004442	Employee 00004		19104	HUM RES CNSLT 3	44101	05/09/08	13,238.20	14,189.52	27,427.72	3,866.18	4,018.00	7,884.18	0.25	0.25	625
70004442	Employee 00004		19104	HUM RES CNSLT 3	47105	06/09/08	13,238.20	14,189.52	27,427.72	3,866.18	4,018.00	7,884.18	0.25	0.25	625

Incremental Report for General Salary Increases by Program

Options to sort by:

- Program, Subprogram
- Program Index

- Org IndexAccount, EA Type by Agency
- Account, EA Type by Program
- Project

• Division

SPS005			Incr		•	rojection for Gener	•	y Increa	ses			Page 1 of 4 5/17/2019 9:46:57AM	
Projection File:	MP1 Proj	ection for	Megan							Increments:	Yes		
Agency:	105 Office	ofFinan	cial Managen	nent						6767:	Yes		
Biennium:	2007-09		.,	ng Fiscal	Month: ()1 - July				COLA:	Yes		
				0		· · · ·							
Projection Run Date:	08/15/200	8	Positi	on File:	1	No longer exi	sts			Funded:	No		
Filter:	No filter a	pplied											
Sort By:	Program												
Program: 110 Statewide S Expenditure Authority In													
Fiscal Year 2008	July	August	September	October	November	December	January	February	March	April	May	June	Total
AA State Classified	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
AC State Exempt	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Salary Total	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
BAOASI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	-	0	0	0	0	0
BB Retirement	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	-	0	0	0	0	0
BH Medicare	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	•	0	0	0	0	0
Benefits Total	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Total Salary + Benefits	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fiscal Year 2009	July	August	September	October	November	December	January	February	March	April	May	June	Total
AA State Classified	0	0	454	454	454	454	454	454	460	460	460	460	4,564
AC State Exempt	0	0	303	303	303	303	303	303	303	303	303	303	3,030
Salary Total	0	0	757	757	757	757	757	757	763	763	763	763	7,594
BA OASI	0	0	47	47	47	47	47	47	47	47	47	47	470
BB Retirement	0	0	63	63	63	63	63	63	63	63	63	63	630
BH Medicare	0	0	11	11	11	11	11	11	11	11	11	11	110
Benefits Total	0	0	121	121	121	121	121	121	121	121	121	121	1,210
Total Salary + Benefits	0	0	878	878	878	878	878	878	884	884	884	884	8,804

Incremental Report for Merit System (PID) Increases by Program

SPS005			Increm		•	rojection Merit Sy	•	ID) Incr	eases			Page 1 of 8 5/17/2019 9:37:22AM	
Projection File:	010 Test									Increments:	Yes		
Agency:	105 Office	of Finan	cial Managen	nent						6767:	Yes		
Biennium:	2017-19		Starti	ng Fiscal I	Month: 0)1 - July				COLA:	Yes		
Projection Run Date:	05/09/2019	9	Positi	on File:	C	010 Test				Funded:	No		
Filter:	No filter aj	pplied											
Sort By:	Program												
Program: 050 Statewide A Expenditure Authority In													
Fiscal Year 2018	July	August	September	October	November	December	January	February	March	April	May	June	Total
AA State Classified	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Salary Total	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
BAOASI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	-	0	0	0	0	0
BB Retirement	0	0	0	0	0	0	0		0	0	0	0	0
BH Medicare	0	0	0	0	0	0	0		0	0	0	0	0
BK PFML	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Benefits Total	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Total Salary + Benefits	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fiscal Year 2019	July	August	September	October	November	December	January	February	March	April	May	June	Total
AA State Classified	398	398	398	398	398	398	805	805	805	805	805	966	7,379
Salary Total	398	398	398	398	398	398	805	805	805	805	805	966	7,379
BAOASI	25	25	25	25	25	25	50	50	50	50	50	60	460
BB Retirement	51	51	51	51	51	51	103	103	103	103	103	124	945
BH Medicare	6	6	6	6	6	6	12	12	12	12	12	14	110
BK PFML	0	0	0	0	0	0	3	3	3	3	3	4	19
Benefits Total	82	82	82	82	82	82	168	168	168	168	168	202	1,534
Total Salary + Benefits	480	480	480	480	480	480	973	973	973	973	973	1,168	8,913

Additional Information – Help Desk



For additional information about SPS please contact the OFM Help Desk at **HereToHelp@ofm.wa.gov** or call 360.407.9100. For information regarding agency pay scale, or bargaining unit, updates contact <u>labor.relations@ofm.wa.gov</u>. For job classification updates contact <u>Classandcomp@ofm.wa.gov</u>